STATE OF COLORADO Price Agreement with Budget Rent A Car System, Inc.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

The state of the s
1. PARTIES1
2. EFFECTIVE DATE AND NOTICE OF NON-LIABILITY1
3. RECITALS
4. DEFINITIONS2
5. TERM5
6. STATEMENT OF WORK5
7. TAXES and PAYMENTS TO CONTRACTOR11
8. REPORTING – NOTIFICATION14
9. CONTRACTOR RECORDS16
10. CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION-ORDERING ENTITY RECORDS16
11. CONFLICTS OF INTEREST
12. REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES18
13. INSURANCE
14. BREACH21
15. REMEDIES21
16. NOTICES and REPRESENTATIVES
17. GOVERNMENTAL IMMUNITY24
18. STATEWIDE CONTRACT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM24
19. GENERAL PROVISIONS25
20. FEDERAL FUNDING ACCOUNTABILITY AND TRANSPARENCY ACT OF 2004 ("FFATA")26
21. COLORADO SPECIAL PROVISIONS27
22. SIGNATURE PAGE29
EXHIBIT A - SAMPLE OPTION LETTER30
EXHIBIT B – PRICES AND RATES31
EXHIBIT C – SAMPLE SUMMARY CONTRACTOR VOLUME REPORT33
EXHIBIT D – SAMPLE CONTRACTOR PERFORMANCE EVALUATION34

1. PARTIES

This Contract (hereinafter called "Price Agreement") is entered into by and between the State of Colorado, acting by and through the Department of Personnel & Administration, State Purchasing Office (hereinafter called the "State" or "SPO"), and Budget Rent A Car System, Inc (hereinafter called "Contractor"), for the procurement of automobile rentals. The Contractor and the State hereby agree to the following terms and conditions.

2. EFFECTIVE DATE AND NOTICE OF NON-LIABILITY

This Price Agreement shall not be effective or enforceable until the date on which it is approved and signed by the Colorado State Controller or designee (hereinafter called the "Effective Date"). Neither the State nor any Ordering Entity, as defined herein, shall be liable to pay or reimburse Contractor for any performance hereunder including, but not limited to, costs or expenses incurred by Contractor, or be bound by any provision hereof, prior to the Effective Date.

3. RECITALS

- A. Authority, Appropriation, and Approval. Authority to enter into this Price Agreement exists in CRS §24-102-202, and Colorado Procurement Code R-24-102-202-01. Required approvals, clearance and coordination have been accomplished from and with appropriate agencies of the State.
- B. Consideration. The Parties acknowledge that the mutual promises and covenants contained herein and other good and valuable consideration are sufficient and adequate to support this Price Agreement.

C. Purpose

- i. Contractor is authorized to provide automobile rentals under this Price Agreement. This Price Agreement authorizes the purchase of such Goods and/or Services, in accordance with the terms of Orders issued pursuant to this Price Agreement by eligible Ordering Entities within the State of Colorado. The State Purchasing Office has entered into this Price Agreement pursuant to the award issued to Contractor as a result of Solicitation # IFB-AR-16-003 to establish the price and terms for purchase of Goods and/or Services within the State of Colorado by State Agencies and Other State Departments (SA), Institutions of Higher Education (IHE), Political Subdivisions (PS), eligible Non-Profit Organizations (NPO), and other eligible entities (including cooperatives, collectively referred to as the "Ordering Entities," defined in §4, Definitions, below.).
- ii. Except with respect to any Orders placed under this Price Agreement, the State Department of Personnel & Administration shall not be liable to the Contractor as a signatory to this Price Agreement for any breach by an Ordering Entity of any payment or other obligation herein or under any Order or Contract for Goods and/or Services under this Price Agreement, and the State shall not be liable to Contractor for any payment or other obligation owed by any Political Subdivision or Non-Profit Organization or other non-State Ordering Entity.
- D. Participation. Use of this Price Agreement, by Ordering Entities that are authorized by Colorado statutes to use this Price Agreement, is subject to the prior approval of the State Purchasing Office. Determination of eligibility for participation in this Price Agreement is solely within the discretion of the Chief Procurement Official.
- E. References. All references in this Price Agreement to sections (whether spelled out or using the § symbol), subsections, exhibits or other attachments, are contained herein or incorporated as a part hereof, unless otherwise noted.

4. DEFINITIONS

Capitalized terms used herein shall be construed and interpreted as follows:

- A. Ceiling Pricing. "Ceiling Pricing" means the maximum price Contractor is allowed to charge for Goods and/or Services.
- B. Chief Procurement Official. "Chief Procurement Official" shall mean the Director of the State Purchasing Office, Colorado Department of Personnel & Administration.
- C. Confidential Information. "Confidential Information" means information, data, records, and documentary materials belonging to the State or an Ordering Entity regardless of physical form or characteristics, including but not limited to any non-public State or Ordering Entity Records, sensitive State or Ordering Entity data, protected State or Ordering Entity data, State or Ordering Entity personnel records, personally identifiable information ("PII"), and

- other information or data concerning individuals, which has been communicated, furnished or disclosed by the State or Ordering Entity to Contractor. Notwithstanding the foregoing, Confidential Information shall not include State Data and Records or Ordering Entity Records.
- D. Contract. "Contract" is synonymous with "Price Agreement" and means this Price Agreement, its terms and conditions, attached exhibits, documents incorporated by reference under the terms of this Contract, and any future amendments, modifying agreements, exhibits, attachments or references incorporated herein pursuant to State law, Fiscal Rules, and State Controller Policies.
- E. Contract Funds. "Contract Funds" means funds available for payment by the State to Contractor pursuant to this Price Agreement for Orders placed by Ordering Entities.
- F. Deliverable. "Deliverable" means the outcome to be achieved or output to be provided, in the form of a tangible or intangible object that is produced as a result of Contractor's Work that is intended to be delivered to the Ordering Entity by Contractor. Examples of Deliverable's include, but are not limited to, report(s), document(s), server upgrade(s), software license(s), and may be composed of multiple smaller Deliverable's.
- G. Environmentally Preferable. "Environmentally Preferable" shall mean products or Services that have a lesser or reduced adverse effect on human health and the environment when compared with competing products or Services that serve the same purpose (CRS §24-103-207.5, May 21, 2007).
- H. Evaluation. "Evaluation" means the process of examining Contractor's Work and rating it based on criteria established in §6 (Statement of Work) and §18 (Statewide Contract Management System).
- I. Exhibits and other Attachments. The following documents are attached hereto and incorporated by reference herein: Exhibit A (Sample Option Letter), Exhibit B (Prices and Rates), Exhibit C (Sample Summary Contractor Volume Report), and Exhibit D (Sample Contractor Performance Evaluation).
- J. Fiscal Year. "Fiscal Year" means the State's Fiscal Year, which begins on July 1 of each calendar year and ends on June 30 of the following calendar year.
- K. Goods. "Goods" means tangible material acquired, produced, or delivered by Contractor either separately or in conjunction with Services the Contractor renders.
- L. Institution of Higher Education. "Institution of Higher Education" means a university or college located in the State of Colorado, which is supported by the State.
- M. Non-Profit Organization. "Non-Profit Organization" means entities that have 501(c)(3) status under the United States of America's Internal Revenue Code, are recognized as "in good standing" by the Colorado Secretary of State office, and receive funding from federal, state, or local governmental sources with which to make purchases from State Price Agreement vendors. A Non-Profit Organization eligible to utilize this Price Agreement must submit an annual application and be approved by the State Purchasing Office to make purchases from State Price Agreement vendors.
- N. Order. "Order" means any Purchase Order, Contract, or other authorized commitment voucher used by an Ordering Entity to order the Goods or Services priced in the Price Agreement. An Order amended consistent with the requirements of any Ordering Entity shall also be governed by the same terms and conditions presented in this Price Agreement.
- O. Ordering Entity. "Ordering Entity" means a Colorado State Agency in the Executive Branch of Colorado State government; an Other State Department; an Institution of Higher Education, a Political Subdivision, an eligible Non-Profit Organization, and any other entity (including a cooperative) authorized by Colorado statutes and the SPO to place Orders with Contractor.

- P. Ordering Entity Records. "Ordering Entity Records" means information, data, records, and documentary materials belonging to an Ordering Entity regardless of physical form or characteristics, including but not limited to any public Ordering Entity Records, non-sensitive Ordering Entity data, and other information or data concerning individuals that is not deemed confidential but nevertheless belongs to an Ordering Entity, which has been communicated, furnished or disclosed by an Ordering Entity to Contractor which (i) is subject to disclosure pursuant to the Colorado Open Records Act, CRS §24-72-200.1, et seq.; (ii) is already known to Contractor without restrictions at the time of its disclosure by Contractor; (iii) is or subsequently becomes publicly available without breach of any obligation owed by Contractor to an Ordering Entity; (iv) is disclosed to Contractor, without confidentiality obligations, by a third Party who has the right to disclose such information; or (v) was independently developed without reliance on any Confidential Information.
- Q. Other State Departments. "Other State Departments" means the Department of Law, the State Treasurer, the Judicial Department, the Secretary of State and the State Legislature.
- R. Party or Parties. "Party" means the State or Contractor, and "Parties" means both the State and Contractor.
- S. Political Subdivision. "Political Subdivision" means any non-State governmental entity such as cities, towns, counties, and special districts, such as school, fire, water, transportation, governmental entities, operating within the State of Colorado.
- T. Price Agreement. "Price Agreement" is synonymous with "Contract" and means this agreement, its terms and conditions, attached exhibits, documents incorporated by reference under the terms of this Price Agreement, and any future amendments, modifying agreements, exhibits, attachments or references incorporated herein pursuant to State law, Fiscal Rules, and State Controller policies.
- U. Review. "Review" means examining Contractor's Work to ensure that it is adequate, accurate, correct and in accordance with the criteria established in §6 (Statement of Work), §18 (Statewide Contract Management System), and in any Order.
- V. Services. "Services" means the labor required to be performed by Contractor pursuant to this Price Agreement and an Order.
- W. State Agency/Agencies. "State Agency" and "State Agencies" means the departments, divisions, commissions, boards, and institutions in the executive branch of Colorado State government (which do not include the Judicial Department, Department of Law, the Secretary of State, the State Treasurer, the State Legislature, State-supported Institutions of Higher Education, Colorado Political Subdivisions or Non-Profit Organizations, or other non-State Ordering Entities).
- X. State Data and Records. "State Data and Records" means information, data, records, and documentary materials belonging to the State regardless of physical form or characteristics, including but not limited to any public State records, non-sensitive State data, and other information or data concerning individuals that is not deemed confidential but nevertheless belongs to the State, which has been communicated, furnished or disclosed by the State to Contractor which (i) is subject to disclosure pursuant to the Colorado Open Records Act, CRS §24-72-200.1, et seq.; (ii) is already known to Contractor without restrictions at the time of its disclosure by Contractor; (iii) is or subsequently becomes publicly available without breach of any obligation owed by Contractor to the State; (iv) is disclosed to Contractor, without confidentiality obligations, by a third Party who has the right to disclose such information; or (v) was independently developed without reliance on any Confidential Information.
- Y. State Ordering Entities. "State Ordering Entities" means State Agencies, Institutions of Higher Education and Other State Departments.
- Z. State Purchasing Office or SPO. "State Purchasing Office" or "SPO" means the Colorado State Purchasing Office, a unit of the Colorado Department of Personnel & Administration.

- AA. Subcontractor. "Subcontractor" means, in the event subcontracting by the Contractor is authorized, a third-Party, if any, engaged by Contractor to aid in performance of its obligations under this Price Agreement.
- **BB. Traveler:** The person authorized by the Ordering Entity to operate vehicles rented under this Price Agreement.
- **CC. Work.** "Work" means the Goods and associated Services Contractor is required to provide to fulfill its obligations under this Price Agreement and each Order.
- **DD. Work Product**. "Work Product" means the tangible or intangible results of Contractor's Work, including but not limited to, software, research, reports, studies, data, photographs, negatives or other finished or unfinished documents, drawings, models, surveys, maps, materials, or Work Product of any type, including drafts, prepared, developed, originated or reduced to practice by Contractor under this Contract.

5. TERM

- A. Initial Term-Work Commencement. The Parties' respective performances under this Price Agreement shall commence on the later of either the Effective Date or July 1, 2016. This Price Agreement shall terminate on October 31, 2017, unless terminated sooner, as specified in §15 (Remedies), or extended further as specified in §5.C below.
- B. Order Terms. Orders shall be placed consistent with the terms of this Price Agreement during the term specified above. Orders must be placed pursuant to this Price Agreement prior to the termination date hereof, but may have a delivery date or performance period up to one-hundred and twenty (120) days past the then-current termination date of this Price Agreement. Notwithstanding the expiration or termination of this Price Agreement, the Contractor agrees to perform in accordance with the terms of any Order outstanding at the time of such expiration or termination. Price Agreement provisions required to implement and govern Order performance shall survive Price Agreement termination until all outstanding Orders have been completed or terminated in accordance with this Price Agreement.

C. State's Option to Extend

- The State shall have the option to unilaterally require continued performance of the Contractor for a period of up to three, one (1) year additional terms, at the same rates and same terms specified in the Price Agreement. If the State exercises its option(s), it shall provide written notice to Contractor prior to the end of the current Contract term in a form substantially equivalent to Exhibit A (Sample Option Letter). If exercised, the provisions of the Option Letter shall become part of and be incorporated into, this Price Agreement. The total duration of this Price Agreement, including the exercise of any options under this clause, shall not exceed five years.
- ii. Continuation of this Price Agreement beyond the initial term is a State option and not a right of the Contractor. The State shall exercise this option only when such continuation is clearly in the best interest of the State.
- iii. The State, at its sole discretion, upon written notice to Contractor as provided in §16 (Notices and Representatives), may unilaterally extend the term of this Price Agreement for a period not to exceed two (2) months if the Parties are negotiating a replacement Price Agreement (and not merely seeking a term extension) at or near the end of any initial term or renewal term. The provisions of this Price Agreement, when such notice is given, including, but not limited to, prices, rates, and delivery requirements, shall remain in effect during the two (2) month extension period. The two (2) month extension shall immediately terminate if and when a replacement Price Agreement is approved and signed by the Colorado State Controller.

6. STATEMENT OF WORK

A. Completion. Contractor shall complete the Work and its other obligations as described herein and in accordance with any Order issued by an Ordering Entity. The State shall not

be liable to compensate Contractor for any Work performed on an Order placed prior to the Effective Date or after the termination of this Price Agreement. Further, the State shall not be held liable to compensate Contractor for any Work performed on an Order placed by a non-State Ordering Entity.

B. Reservations.

Contractor shall accept reservations made at least 24 hours in advance on round trip rentals and seven (7) calendar days in advance on one way rentals. Reservations may be made by Ordering Entity or Traveler, contracted travel agencies or common carriers. Reservations shall guarantee vehicle availability including automatic no-added-cost substitution. Reserved vehicle will be held for three (3) hours after the Traveler's estimated time of arrival prior to release. Whenever possible, the Ordering Entity or Traveler will advise the Contractor a minimum of 8 hours in advance of any change of travel plans necessitating rental vehicle cancellation or delayed pickup, however, in no situation shall the State, Ordering Entity or Traveler be liable for payment of "no shows". Travelers will cancel reservations in the same manner they were made when possible.

C. Reservation Systems/Options.

Contractor shall maintain an internet reservation system where Travelers can access the rates under this Price Agreement. Contractor shall make available its rates under this Price Agreement on all major Global Distribution Systems (GDS). Contractor shall maintain a toll free 24 hour per day reservation phone number where Contractor's agents have access to the rates under this Price Agreement. Contractor shall also accept reservations at branch locations via walk-in or local telephone number. Contractor personnel at all Contractor locations must have access to the rates and terms and conditions contained herein.

D. Short Notice Reservations.

Contractor shall not charge additional fees for short notice reservations.

E. Liability For Rental Vehicle.

Contractor shall hold State, Ordering Entity and Traveler harmless from any physical damage, loss, vandalism, fire or theft of the rental vehicle provided rental vehicle was not used by the Ordering Entity or Traveler in any manner listed in Section 6.G. The Contractor shall not charge the State, Ordering Entity or Traveler for any collision/loss damage waiver fee. On behalf of itself and its franchisees, Contractor specifically waives any damage waiver fee. On behalf of itself and its franchises, Contractor specifically waives any right to submit any claim against the Ordering Entities for any physical damage, loss, vandalism, fire or theft, or any other costs such as downtime, loss of revenue, administrative expenses and other expenses, of a rental vehicle provided under the Contract, provided rental vehicle was not used by the Traveler in any manner listed in Section 6.G. Notwithstanding above, Travelers shall not smoke in Contractors vehicles, and Contractor may reasonably charge Ordering Entity for any smoking damages caused by Traveler or Traveler's passengers in the vehicle while in Traveler's possession.

F. Liability Insurance For Rental Vehicle.

Contractor shall provide supplemental liability insurance with each vehicle rental transaction at no additional cost to Traveler. This supplemental liability insurance shall extend third party liability protection to Ordering Entity and Traveler in a combined single limit amount per occurrence of not less than \$600,000 per accident for bodily injury, death, or property damage to others arising out of the use or operation of the rental vehicle.

G. Traveler Responsibilities Proper Use of Vehicle.

Ordering Entity shall require Traveler that the rental vehicle will not be used:

- a. By a driver who is under the influence of alcohol or any prohibited drugs.
- b. For any illegal purpose.
- c. To push or tow another vehicle unless the vehicle is equipped for towing and is specified in the rental agreement.
- d. To carry passengers or property for hire.
- e. In a test, race, or contest.
- f. By an unlicensed driver.

- g. By a person other than an authorized Traveler with the minimum driver requirements.
- Outside of the United States except where such use is specifically authorized by the Contract.
- i. Off paved, graded or maintained roads, or driveways, except when the Contractor has agreed to this in writing beforehand. SUV's, cargo vans and pick-up trucks shall be allowed, without Contractor's prior written agreement, to operate off paved, graded or maintained roads and driveways or roads open for use by high-clearance vehicles (Maintenance Level 2 definition for roads in National Forests)
- j. By a driver who allows more passengers to occupy the vehicle than there are seatbelts or who does not require all passengers to comply with applicable seatbelt and child restraint laws
- k. By a driver who is under 18 years of age
- I. By a driver or occupant who is smoking
- m. By a driver who obtained the vehicle through fraud or misrepresentation.
- n. By a driver who intentionally caused the damage to or loss of the vehicle.
- o. In a live artillery fire exercises, or used in training or tactical maneuvers.
- p. Will not leave the keys in the vehicle while unattended. If vehicle is stolen, the Traveler must be able to produce the keys.

H. Non-Smoking Vehicles.

All vehicles rented under this Price Agreement shall be non-smoking, whereas previous renters did not smoke tobacco products inside the vehicle.

I. Round Trip Rentals.

Contractor shall charge only the **Exhibit B** rates for rental of vehicle at each branch location. Rate includes all charges for reservations, shuttle service, collision/loss damage waiver insurance, and unlimited mileage. Rates under this Price Agreement are not subject to blackout dates and do not require a minimum rental period. Applicable weekend/weekly discounts will be calculated and applied.

Rates in Exhibit B are base rates. They are exclusive of fuel or re-fueling, optional services or features purchased by Traveler, local and state sales and federal excise taxes, airport concession fees, city surcharges or state or city differential fees applicable in certain states or cities. Rates in Exhibit B do not include refueling charges, legislative or mandated taxes or fees, bond issues imposed by government bodies and similar charges controlled by third party(ies). Contractor shall itemize those charges as separate line items on the rental agreement and add the charges to the base rate. Where the Traveler is not exempt from sales taxes on sales within their state, the Contractor shall add the sales taxes on the billing invoice as a separate entry. Contractor may charge hourly overtime at one third of daily rental rate up to a maximum of the daily rental rate.

J. One Way Rentals.

Contractor will charge the **Exhibit B** base rate and other allowable charges in 6.I. for a one-way vehicle rental as if a round trip rental. Contractor shall not charge any drop fee or mileage charge for one way rentals of 500 miles or less. For one way rentals greater than 500 miles, Contractor may charge a higher daily rental differential fee as defined in the price section of the Price Agreement.

- K. Employees. All persons employed by Contractor or Subcontractor's to perform Work under this Price Agreement shall be Contractor's or Subcontractor's employee(s) for all purposes hereunder and shall not be employees of the State for any purpose as a result of this Price Agreement.
- L. Pricing and Price Changes. The SPO reserves the right to publish any pricing (such as Exhibit B Prices and Rates), on the State Price Agreement web location, for use by Ordering Entities.
 - Price Changes. Contractor's pricing may not increase for the first twelve (12) months
 of this Price Agreement. Contractor may request to amend pricing once during each

twelve (12) month period thereafter. Contractor shall request any price increase in writing to the SPO at least sixty (60) days prior to the anticipated increase, and such request shall justify the increase by describing verifiable Contractor cost increases. Such requests shall contain complete documentation, and cost justifications may be based on Producer Price Index, Consumer Price Index, or similar industry pricing guides. Such price changes shall become effective only upon approval by the SPO. However, Contractor shall make any price decreases immediately applicable to Ordering Entities placing Orders after the date of Contractor's request to change pricing.

- ii. If requested price increases exceed what the SPO considers to be reasonable, normal or expected, the State reserves the right to solicit additional suppliers and to purchase Goods and/or Services from other Contractors as a result of such solicitation. Failure to obtain the State's approval of price increases shall void such price increases. If Contractor increases its rates to an Ordering Entity without obtaining SPO approval, this Price Agreement may be cancelled, following proper notice for breach under §14 (Breach).
- iii. Pricing that is listed in the State Price Agreement is Ceiling Pricing. Contractor may offer lower pricing to Ordering Entities; likewise, Ordering Entities shall have the option to negotiate lower pricing with Contractor.
- iv. Renewal of Agreement. In the event of renewal of this Price Agreement, or any amendment of its terms (including pricing), unless otherwise specified in an Order, the Contractor shall provide Goods and/or Services in accordance with the terms of the Price Agreement current at the time of an Order, and invoice the Ordering Entity at the pricing in effect at the time the Order was placed.
- M. Performance. Contractor shall become familiar with individual Ordering Entity rules and regulations, as identified by Ordering Entities, regarding procurement and fiscal rules, delivery requirements, and other relevant procedures, and shall comply with any Executive Orders of the Governor of the State, and any other judicial or administrative decisions regarding the State of Colorado.
 - i. Customer Service Representatives. Contractor shall provide each Ordering Entity utilizing the Price Agreement with contact information for customer service representatives assigned to handle questions and resolve all problems that arise with any Orders. Service representatives shall be available, at a minimum, from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Mountain Time, Monday through Friday (State holidays excepted). Contractor shall also provide a list of customer service contacts to the State's principal representative identified in §16 (Notices and Representatives) or successor, and shall provide notice when any updates are made to this list. Customer service representatives shall be available by phone (via local or toll free number), or email during the required times. Contractor shall also provide an emergency number and contact for after hours use. All customer service representatives shall have online access to account information and be able to provide a timely response to inquiries concerning the status of Orders (shipped or pending), delivery, back-Orders, Price Agreement pricing, category discounts, product availability, product information, account and billing questions, and Price Agreement compliance requirements.
 - ii. Subcontracting. Contractor may subcontract to Subcontractors the performance of Services and supply of Goods, however Contractor shall remain the primary Contractor fully accountable to the State for ensuring that its Subcontractors comply with the terms of this Price Agreement.
 - iii. PERA. State Ordering Entities are Colorado PERA affiliated employers. In the event billable personal Services are performed for State Ordering Entities by the Contractor, and pursuant to CRS §24-51-1101(2), the Contractor must notify in writing (email is acceptable) the State Ordering Entity's representative listed on the Order within fifteen (15) calendar days from the date of receipt of any Order if the Services to be

- provided are being or will be performed by a PERA retiree (as defined at CRS §24-51-101).
- iv. Resolution of Performance Issues. Ordering Entities have the authority and discretion to resolve performance issues with Contractor. Contractor is required to first meet with the Ordering Entity and its purchasing office to resolve issues once an Ordering Entity has given notice of a performance issue. If resolution cannot be reached, then Contractor and the Ordering Entity should contact the SPO in writing to request assistance in reaching resolution to the satisfaction of all Parties involved. Contractor's failure to provide satisfactory performance after receiving notice of a performance issue may be sufficient cause for Ordering Entities to give notice of breach to Contractor and to terminate Orders they have placed. Contractor shall convey any notice of breach it receives to the SPO via email within five (5) business days of receipt thereof.
- v. Marketing Notices. Prior to any distribution, Contractor must submit to SPO for advance written approval all Contractor marketing notices and literature intended for distribution to Ordering Entities utilizing the Price Agreement. Maintenance of mailing lists and the production and distribution of pre-approved marketing notices and literature is the Contractor's responsibility and shall be at Contractor's expense.
- vi. Training. Contractor shall provide to Ordering Entities at no additional cost, all necessary training on aspects of ordering, online ordering, product delivery, product returns, and customer service processes. Further, Contractor shall provide Ordering Entities, as applicable, training and information on the use of products, including their energy efficiency; new features; opportunities for manufacturer/certified set up and training; green "EPP"; and other Services that are offered or available.
- vii. Procurement Card. Contractor shall have the capability to accept procurement "credit" cards. Contractor shall have industry standard security protocol including storage of data, ordering security, and data file security.
- viii. Contract Management. Contractor shall provide Contract management and sales support to the State and to each Ordering Entity. Contractor shall designate a representative(s) who shall have primary responsibility for management of this Price Agreement. Contractor shall notify the State's principal representative identified in §16 (Notices and Representatives) or successor of any change in designated representative(s).
- N. Orders. Ordering Entities shall place Orders with Contractor for Goods and/or Services on an "as-needed" basis. Orders shall be placed consistent with the terms of this Price Agreement during the term specified in §5 (Term). Each Ordering Entity shall identify and utilize its own appropriate purchasing procedure and documentation. Contractor shall not begin Work without a valid Order number. State Agencies, State-funded Institutions of Higher Education and Other State Departments shall ensure that no Orders are placed before a valid Purchase Order or Contract is in place and shall comply with the purchasing requirements described in State Fiscal Rule 2-2-4 (Orders in excess of \$100,000 shall utilize a State Contract and encumbrance of Contract Funds). The State of Colorado shall not be liable for payment of Orders placed by non-State Ordering Entities and Contractor shall not seek compensation from the State of Colorado for such Orders. Contractor shall furnish all communications concerning administration of Orders solely to the purchasing officer within the relevant Ordering Entity's purchasing office, or to such other individual identified in writing in the Order. All Orders and Contractor invoices for Goods and/or Services issued pursuant to this Price Agreement, at a minimum, shall include:
 - i. Order date, when the Order is being placed by the Ordering Entity,
 - ii. A brief description of the Goods and/or Services being purchased, including line item descriptions, item numbers, quantity ordered; quantity to be included in shipments, unit costs, rates (when applicable), and totals,

- iii. The location (delivery address) and requested time of delivery or performance,
- iv. The billing address,
- The complete name of the Ordering Entity, including the name, phone number, and address of the Ordering Entity's purchasing officer or representative, and
- vi. The State of Colorado Price Agreement Number: 2016000000000000192.
- O. Delivery. Unless otherwise agreed in writing, any Goods and/or Services ordered pursuant to this Price Agreement shall be delivered in a good, working, undamaged condition, Free on board (F.O.B.) destination to the location specified in the Order. The Ordering Entity shall not be deemed to have accepted any Goods and/or Services until such have been inspected in accordance with Order specifications and are accepted by the Ordering Entity. Title to Goods shall pass to the Ordering Entity upon acceptance of delivered items.
- P. Forced Substitutions. Forced substitutions are not allowed. If an ordered Good is out of stock, the Contractor shall notify in writing (email is acceptable) the Ordering Entity and request prior approval before substituting for the out-of-stock item. Contractor's request to substitute must explain how the substituted Good compares with the out-of-stock item. If a Good is discontinued, Contractor must provide a written substitution policy and notify the State's principal representative identified in §16 (Notices and Representatives) or successor of the policy and change. Any substitution offered must remain within the scope of this Price Agreement.
- Q. Termination of an Order by Ordering Entities. An Ordering Entity through its designated procurement officer or other authorized representative, may terminate an Order for default, which shall not terminate this Price Agreement without additional notice of termination from the State. Such termination shall be governed by this §6.Q.
 - i. Default
 - a) If Contractor refuses or fails to perform any of its obligations under the provisions of an Order, with such diligence as will ensure its completion within the time specified in the Order, the Ordering Entity's procurement officer may notify Contractor in writing of the non-performance.
 - b) If such breach is not corrected within thirty (30) days of issuance of notice, or if, due to Contractor's actions or inaction's, performance would be of no value to the Ordering Entity, the procurement officer may terminate Contractor's right to proceed with the Order or such part of the Order as to which there has been such delay or a failure to properly perform. Contractor shall continue performance of the Order to the extent it is not terminated.
 - ii. Contractor's Duties. Notwithstanding termination of the Order, and subject to any directions from the procurement officer, Contractor shall take timely, reasonable, and necessary action to protect and preserve property in the possession of Contractor in which the Ordering Entity has an interest (if any).
 - iii. Compensation. The Ordering Entity may withhold amounts due to Contractor as the procurement officer deems necessary to protect the Ordering Entity against loss because of outstanding liens or claims of former lien holders and to reimburse the Ordering Entity for the extra costs incurred in procuring substitute Goods and/or Services.
 - iv. Erroneous Termination for Default of the State Ordering Entity. If after notice of termination of Contractor's right to proceed under the provisions of this §6.Q, it is determined for any reason that Contractor was not in breach under the provisions of this section, or that the delay was excusable, the rights and obligations of the State Ordering Entity and the Contractor shall be the same as if the notice of termination had been issued pursuant to termination for the public interest §6.Q.v.
 - v. Termination of an Order for the Public Interest. Unless otherwise agreed, a State Ordering Entity procurement officer, when the interests of the State, so require, may terminate any Order, in whole or in part, for the public interest of the State, provided

only that such termination will not relieve the Ordering Entity from its obligations with respect to any Goods and/or Services already delivered to or used by such Ordering Entity. The procurement officer shall give at least thirty (30) days prior written notice of the termination to Contractor specifying the part of the Order terminated and when termination becomes effective. Termination for the public interest of all or any portion of an Order shall not constitute a breach of this Price Agreement by an Ordering Entity or the State.

- a) Contractor's Obligations. Contractor shall incur no further obligations in connection with the terminated Order on the date set in the notice of termination. Contractor will stop Work to the extent specified. Contractor must still complete and deliver to the State Ordering Entity the portion of the Order not terminated (if any) by the notice of termination.
- b) Compensation. Upon termination of an Order by a State Ordering Entity, Contractor shall be entitled to compensation as follows:
 - Contractor shall submit a termination claim specifying the amounts due because
 of the termination for the public interest together with cost or pricing data
 bearing on such claim.
 - 2. The Ordering Entity shall pay Contractor an amount which bears the same ratio to the total reimbursement under the Order as Contractor's obligations that were satisfactorily performed bear to the total obligations set forth in the Order, less payments previously made. Additionally, if a terminated Order is less than sixty (60) percent completed, the State Ordering Entity may reimburse Contractor for a portion of actual out-of-pocket expenses (not otherwise reimbursed under such Order) incurred by Contractor which are directly attributable to the uncompleted portion of Contractor's obligations hereunder; provided that the sum of any and all reimbursement shall not exceed the maximum amount payable to Contractor under such Order.
- R. Internet Ordering, E-Commerce and Web Catalog, Electronic Data Storage, and Catalogs. Maintenance of its internet, e-commerce and web catalog, electronic data storage, and catalogs is the Contractor's responsibility and shall be at Contractor's expense.
 - i. Internet Ordering. As applicable, Contractor shall provide internet catalogs accessible to all Ordering Entities, provide a URL link and Colorado "splash" page or landing page with link to the SPO State Price Agreement web location, designate market basket items in its on-line catalogs for ease of ordering, identify a symbol or marking used to identify market basket items, and designate all Environmental Preferable Products (EPP) in their on-line catalogs and identify the symbol used to mark these EPP Goods.
 - ii. Electronic Data Storage. Contractor must have the capability of electronic data storage and a back-up system in the unlikely event that the main information storehouse becomes unusable. Contractor shall have industry standard security protocol including storage of data, ordering security, and data file security.
 - iii. Catalogs. Contractor must provide paper and/or computer media catalogs to any Ordering Entity, upon request for the duration of this Contract.

7. TAXES and PAYMENTS TO CONTRACTOR

A. Taxes and Tax Exemption Status

i. State Ordering Entities and Political Subdivisions are exempt from all federal excise taxes under IRC Chapter 32 (No. 84-730123K) and from all State and local government sales and use taxes under CRS §39-26-101 and 201 et seq. Such exemptions apply when materials are purchased or services are rendered to benefit the State Ordering Entity or Political Subdivision; provided however, that certain Political Subdivisions (e.g., City and County of Denver) may require payment of sales

- or use taxes even though the product or service is provided to a State Ordering Entity or Political Subdivision. Contractor shall be solely liable for paying such taxes as State Ordering Entities and Political Subdivisions are prohibited from paying or reimbursing Contractor for such taxes.
- ii. For the purpose of this Price Agreement, the SPO's FEIN is 84-0644739, however different Ordering Entities may have their own Federal Employer Identification Numbers. The State's tax exemption number is 98-02565-0000; however, different Ordering Entities may have their own tax exemption numbers as well. The Contractor shall be responsible for requesting and obtaining each Ordering Entity's FEIN and tax exemption number and documentation at the time an Order is placed or upon Contractor's request. The State is not liable for any taxes assessed against Contractor for franchise or licensing, or related to the income of the Contractor. No taxes of any kind shall be charged to the State.

B. Payments to Contractor

- i. The Ordering Entity issuing a valid Order shall be bound by the terms and conditions of this Price Agreement, including, without limitation, the obligation to pay Contractor for Goods and/or Services in accordance with the provisions of this §7, using the methods set forth below.
- ii. The State of Colorado shall not be liable for payment of Orders placed by a non-State Ordering Entity, nor shall the Contractor seek compensation from the State of Colorado for such Orders.

C. Invoicing/Billing

i. Invoices

- a) Contractor shall have an accounting and billing system and provide Ordering Entities with an invoice when purchases are made. Contractor shall invoice Ordering Entities for Goods and/or Services provided to and accepted by the Ordering Entity, at the prices listed in this Price Agreement, as amended. A statement showing transactions for a period is not an invoice, though the Contractor may provide such documents as information to the Ordering Entity on a regular basis or upon the request of an Ordering Entity. Unless otherwise specified in the Order, Ordering Entities will pay Contractor based on submission of invoices to the Ordering Entity that detail the dates, quantity, and description of Goods delivered and/or Services performed, the billing rate, Order number, and the Price Agreement number.
- b) The terms and conditions on any invoice, statement, Contractor time sheet, or other form (e.g. Contractor website and/or online terms), including, but not limited to indemnification, limitation of liability, or cancellation fees, shall be void and of no effect against the State or any Ordering Entity. The Contractor's and Ordering Entities' rights and obligations shall be governed solely by the terms and conditions of this Price Agreement. Any Ordering Entity employee's signature on Contractor's forms shall be effective only to establish receipt of Goods or Services. The Contractor shall provide a toll free number for Ordering Entity inquiries on billing problems.
- ii. Remittance. Ordering Entities will remit payments by mail or via State procurement credit cards or as otherwise agreed by Contractor and such Ordering Entities. The Ordering Entities shall send payments to Contractor at the address shown on the invoice if it is the same address recorded in this Price Agreement or subsequently provided to SPO in writing. Contractor must provide written notice (email is acceptable) of a remittance change to the SPO within five (5) business days of a change.
- iii. Payment by State Ordering Entities; Interest. Contractor shall allow State Ordering Entities a minimum of thirty (30) days after receipt of an invoice to pay for products or

Services provided by Contractor. State law and regulations provide that State payments made within forty-five (45) days are not considered delinquent, and unless otherwise agreed, State Ordering Entities will pay interest on any unpaid balance beginning on the 46th day at the rate of one (1) percent per month on any unpaid balance until paid in full; provided, however, that interest shall not accrue on unpaid amounts that are the subject of a good faith dispute regarding the obligation to pay all or a portion of the liability. Contractor shall invoice State Ordering Entities separately for accrued interest on delinquent amounts due. The billing shall reference the delinquent payment, the number of day's interest to be paid, and the applicable interest date. (§24-30-202(24), CRS, as amended.)

- iv. Payment by Colorado Political Subdivisions, Non-Profit Organizations, or Other Non-State Eligible Entities. For Orders placed by non-State Ordering Entities (Political Subdivisions, Non-Profit Organizations, or other non-State eligible entities), terms for payment shall be specified in the written Orders. Contractor shall invoice non-State Ordering Entities directly. State Ordering Entities generally remit payment in a timely manner within forty-five (45) days of invoice; however, it is the Contractor's responsibility to confirm all payment terms with each non-State Ordering Entity at the time an Order is placed.
- v. Maximum Amount. State Ordering Entities shall place Orders with the Contractor using a purchase or delivery Order, or state Contract as required by State law, regulations, and the State Fiscal Rules. All non-State Ordering Entities shall place Orders with a Purchase Order or other contracting document acceptable to the Contractor. The maximum amount payable under this Price Agreement shall be determined by the amount of Orders placed and other contracting documents. No Contract Funds will be encumbered by the State Department of Personnel & Administration against this Price Agreement unless an Order is placed by that agency. Ordering Entities shall state the maximum amount available for the purchase of Goods and/or Services under each Order.
- vi. Advance, Interim and Final Payments. Any advance payment allowed under any Order issued by a State Agency against this Price Agreement shall comply with State Fiscal Rules and be made in accordance with the provisions of this Price Agreement and such Order. Non-State Ordering Entities may have their own fiscal procedures regarding advance payments, which may be agreed upon in writing between the non-State Ordering Entity and the Contractor.

vii. Available Funds-Contingency-Termination

a) State Ordering Entities are prohibited by law from making commitments beyond the term of the State's current Fiscal Year. Therefore, Contractor's compensation beyond the State's current Fiscal Year is contingent upon the continuing availability of State appropriations as provided in the Colorado Special Provisions, §21 hereof. If federal funds are used to pay for Work ordered by State Ordering Entities under this Price Agreement, completely or in part, the State's performance hereunder is contingent upon the continued availability of such Contract Funds. State Ordering Entities shall only make payments for Work ordered by a State Ordering Entity under this Price Agreement from available State Ordering Entity Contract Funds that have been encumbered for that Work, and the State Ordering Entity's liability for such payments shall be limited to the amount remaining of such encumbered Contract Funds. If State or federal funds are not appropriated, or otherwise become unavailable to pay for any Order placed by a State Ordering Entity under this Price Agreement, the State Ordering Entity may terminate the Order immediately, in whole or in part, without further liability in accordance with the provisions hereof.

b) A Political Subdivision Ordering Entity may have its own fiscal requirements regarding available funds for payment of Orders, which may be agreed upon in writing between the non-State Ordering Entity and the Contractor.

viii. Erroneous Payments

- a) At the State's sole discretion, State Ordering Entity payments made to the Contractor in error for any reason, including, but not limited to, omission, error, fraud, or defalcation, over-payments or improper payments, and un-expended or excess funds received by Contractor, may be recovered from Contractor by deduction (set-off) from subsequent payments for purchases under this Price Agreement or other Contracts, grants or agreements between the State and Contractor or by other appropriate methods, or collected as a debt due to the State. Such funds shall not be paid to any person or entity other than the State.
- b) Non-State Ordering Entities may have their own fiscal requirements regarding erroneous payments, which may be agreed upon in writing between the non-State Ordering Entity and the Contractor.
- ix. Discount/Delinquency Period. Any applicable cash discount period or delinquency period shall start from the date of receipt of an acceptable invoice, or from the date of receipt of acceptable Goods or Services at the specified destination by an authorized Ordering Entity representative; whichever is later.

8. REPORTING - NOTIFICATION

Reports required under this §8 shall be in accordance with the procedures of and in such form as prescribed by the State, as applicable. Contractor's failure to provide these reports shall constitute cause for cancellation of this Price Agreement and may disqualify Contractor from future awards by the State.

- A. Performance, Progress, Personnel, and Funds. If and as required under §18 (Statewide Contract Management System), State Ordering Entities shall submit a report to the Contractor upon expiration or termination of their Order(s), which shall contain an Evaluation and Review of Contractor's performance and the final status of Contractor's obligation hereunder, in a form substantially equivalent to Exhibit D (Sample Contractor Performance Evaluation).
- B. Volume Reports. The State intends to use the centralized method of tracking volume. Contractor shall furnish the SPO sales/volume reports thirty (30) calendar days after the end of each calendar quarter. The quarter periods are: January 1 to March 31, April 1 to June 30, July 1 to September 30, and October 1 to December 31, of any given year.
 - i. Contractor must provide SPO a report detailing its total sales to each Ordering Entity within the State, each reporting period. The Volume detail report, for the quarter being reported, shall contain the following: the Ordering Entity name, the date of each sale, the items purchased, quantity, unit price, extended cost (quantity x unit price), list price per unit, extended list cost (quantity x list price /unit), and savings (extended list cost minus extended cost). Additionally, Contractor must provide a summarized report in a form equivalent to Exhibit C (Sample Summary Contractor Volume Report) attached hereto and incorporated herein, and in a format requested by the SPO such as an Excel spreadsheet. Reports shall be sent via email to the Primary Contact identified in §16 (Notices and Representatives) or assigned successor. Specifically, the reports must include:
 - Total Sales Dollars. Total spent by each Ordering Entity every quarter.
 - b) Total Regular (List) Cost of Total Sales. Total of the extended list cost by each Ordering Entity.
 - c) Total Estimated Cost Savings. Total estimated cost savings (extended list cost minus total sales = savings) by each Ordering Entity.

- d) Total Paid by Procurement Card. Total payments made by a procurement "credit" card by each Ordering Entity.
- e) Total Green Sales. Total Green sales, meaning sale of Environmentally Preferable Products, by each Ordering Entity. (Environmentally Preferable Products, including applicable discount savings, are defined in the State's Environmentally Preferable Purchasing Policy, as amended. In most cases, "Green" products have been third Party registered or certified as such by EPA, NFP, Energy Star, LEED, etc.)
- ii. In the event a quarterly report submitted by the Contractor contains discrepancies, the Contractor, upon notification from the State, shall make necessary modifications, which may include adjustments to the Ordering Entity's account profile, and resubmit reports in a timely manner.

C. Additional Reports

- i. Contractor also shall provide a comprehensive sales history as of the anniversary each year of this Price Agreement or within thirty (30) calendar days of request from the SPO. The comprehensive sales reports shall set forth, at a minimum, the name of each Ordering Entity, the Orders placed, the quantity of Goods and/or Services purchased, a description of the Goods and/or Services, the unit price or hourly rate charged, the extended dollar amount spent, and the overall total amount spent for the period.
- ii. If requested, Contractor shall also provide detailed reports of the type described above to any Ordering Entity relating to that Ordering Entity, and shall provide any additional reporting as requested.
- D. Performance Outside the State of Colorado and/or the United States [In the event of a State Ordering Entity Subject to the Procurement Code include any federal Contract Funds, the State Ordering Entity shall notify the Contractor thereof and this clause will not be applicable]. Following the Effective Date, Contractor shall provide written notice to the State, in accordance with §16 (Notices and Representatives), within twenty (20) days of the earlier to occur of Contractor's decision to perform, or its execution of an agreement with a Subcontractor to perform, Services for State Ordering Entities Subject to the Procurement Code outside the State of Colorado and/or the United States. Such notice shall specify the type of Services to be performed outside the State of Colorado and/or the United States and the reason why it is necessary or advantageous to perform such Services at such location or locations. All notices received by the State pursuant to this §8.D shall be posted on the Colorado Department of Personnel & Administration's website. Knowing failure by Contractor to provide notice to the State under this §8.D shall constitute a material breach of this Contract.
- E. Litigation Reporting. Within ten (10) days after being served with any pleading in a legal action filed with a court or administrative agency, related to this Price Agreement or which may affect Contractor's ability to perform its obligations hereunder, Contractor shall notify the SPO in writing (email is preferable) of such action and deliver copies of such pleadings to the State's principal representative as identified in §16 (Notices and Representatives). If the State's principal representative is not then serving, such notice and copies shall be delivered to the Executive Director of the State Department of Personnel & Administration.
- **F.** Noncompliance. Contractor's failure to provide reports and notify the State in a timely manner in accordance with this §8 may result in the delay of payment of State funds and/or termination as provided under this Price Agreement.

G. Administration Fees

i. The Colorado General Assembly has authorized the State Purchasing Office to collect a fee for the administration of statewide Contracts. On a quarterly basis, Contractor shall return to the State, a fee of five (5) percent of the total time and mileage sales within the State by all Ordering Entities during that quarter, in Order to

- assist with the cost of Contract administration by the State. The Contractor shall remit the administration fee to the State within forty five (45) days of the end of each quarter.
- ii. Fees shall be made payable to the State of Colorado and submitted to the State's Primary Contact identified in §16 (Notices and Representatives) or successor. The quarter periods and report/payment submission dates of any given year are as follows:
 - a) Quarter End Dates: (1) January 1 to March 31, (2) April 1 to June 30, (3) July 1 to September 30, and (4) October 1 to December 31.
 - b) Payment Due Dates: (1) May 15, (2) August 15, (3) November 15, and (4) February 15.
 - c) Report Due Dates: (1) April 30, (2) July 30, (3) October 30, and (4) January 30.

9. CONTRACTOR RECORDS

- A. Maintenance and Record Retention Period. Contractor shall make, keep, maintain, and allow inspection and monitoring by the State of a complete file of all records, documents, communications, notes and other written materials, electronic media files, and communications, pertaining in any manner to the Order or the delivery of Goods and/or Services hereunder. Contractor shall maintain such records until the last to occur of: (i) a period of three (3) years after the date this Price Agreement expires or is sooner terminated, or (ii) final payment is made hereunder, or (iii) the resolution of any pending Price Agreement matters, or (iv) if an audit is occurring, or Contractor has received notice that an audit is pending, until such audit has been completed and its findings have been resolved (collectively, the "Record Retention Period").
- B. Inspection. Contractor shall permit the State, the federal government, and any other duly authorized agent of a governmental agency, to audit, inspect, examine, excerpt, copy and/or transcribe Contractor's records related to this Price Agreement during the Record Retention Period to assure compliance with the terms hereof or to evaluate performance hereunder. The State reserves the right to inspect the Work at all reasonable times and places during the term of this Price Agreement, including any extensions or renewals. If an Order fails to conform to the requirements of this Price Agreement, the State may require Contractor to promptly bring such Order into conformity with Price Agreement requirements, at Contractor's sole expense. If the Order cannot be brought into conformance by reperformance or other corrective measures, the State may require Contractor to take action necessary to ensure that future performance conforms to Price Agreement requirements, and may exercise the remedies available under this Price Agreement, at law or in equity, in lieu of or in conjunction with such corrective measures.
- C. Monitoring. Contractor shall permit the State, the federal government, and governmental agencies having jurisdiction, in their sole discretion, to monitor all activities conducted by Contractor pursuant to the terms of this Price Agreement using any reasonable procedure, including, but not limited to: internal Evaluation procedures, examination of program data, special analyses, on-site checking, formal audit examinations, or any other procedures. All monitoring controlled by the State shall be performed in a manner that shall not unduly interfere with Contractor's performance hereunder.
- D. Final Audit Report. If an audit is performed on Contractor's records for any Fiscal Year covering a portion of the term of this Price Agreement, Contractor shall submit a copy of the final audit report to the State's principal representative at the address specified herein. Contractor shall ensure the provisions of this paragraph apply to any subcontract related to performance under this Price Agreement. Contractor shall, at Contractor's sole expense, reconstruct any records not preserved or retained as required by this paragraph.

10. CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION-ORDERING ENTITY RECORDS

Contractor shall comply with, and shall cause each of its Subcontractors, and any other Party performing Work under this Addendum, to comply with the provisions of this §10 if it becomes privy to Confidential Information in connection with its performance hereunder.

- A. Confidentiality. Contractor shall keep all State and Ordering Entity Records and information confidential at all times and comply with all laws and regulations concerning confidentiality of information. Any request or demand by a third Party for a State or Ordering Entity Records and information in the possession of Contractor shall be immediately forwarded to the State's principal representative.
- B. Notification. Contractor shall notify its agent, employees, Subcontractors and assigns who may come into contact with State and Ordering Entity Records and Confidential Information that each is subject to the confidentiality requirements set forth herein, and shall provide each with a written explanation of such requirements before permitting them to access such records and information.
- C. Use, Security, and Retention. Confidential Information of any kind shall not be distributed or sold to any third Party or used by Contractor or its agents in any way, except as authorized by this Price Agreement or approved in writing by the State or the Ordering Entity, as applicable. Contractor shall provide and maintain a secure environment that ensures confidentiality of all State and Ordering Entity Records and other Confidential Information wherever located. Confidential Information shall not be retained in any files or otherwise by Contractor or its agents, except as permitted in this Price Agreement or approved in writing by the Ordering Entity or the State.

D. Rights in Data, Documents, and Computer Software

- i. Except to the extent specifically provided elsewhere in this Addendum, any software, research, reports, studies, data, photographs, negatives or other documents, drawings, models, materials, or Work Product of any type, including drafts, prepared by Contractor in the performance of its obligations under this Addendum, shall be the exclusive property of the State or Ordering Entity and all Work Product shall be delivered to the State or Ordering Entity by Contractor upon completion of an Order or termination thereof. The State's or Ordering Entity's exclusive rights in such Work Product shall include, but not be limited to, the right to copy, publish, display, transfer, and prepare derivative Works, and to amend, update or alter such Work Product as the State or Ordering Entity deems appropriate. Contractor shall not use, or willingly allow, cause or permit such Work Product to be used for any purpose other than the performance of Contractor's obligations hereunder without the prior written consent of the State or Ordering Entity. The State or Ordering Entity shall have the right to exercise all incidents of ownership of the Work Product without any further obligation to Contractor, other than compensation for Services rendered as set forth herein.
- ii. Contractor retains all right and title to any licensed software, pre-existing Contractor materials, third-Party materials, open source software, and derivatives thereof, delivered by Contractor under the Addendum, whether incorporated in a Deliverable or necessary to use a Deliverable ("Contractor Property"). Contractor Property will be licensed to the State or Ordering Entity as set forth in a license agreement that is: (a) acceptable to the State or Ordering Entity, or (b) obtained by the State or Ordering Entity from an applicable third Party Contractor, or (c) in the case of open source software, the license terms set forth in the applicable open source license agreement.

E. Disclosure-Liability

i. Disclosure of State or Ordering Entity Records or other Confidential Information by Contractor for any reason may be cause for legal action by third Parties against Contractor, the State or their respective agents. Contractor shall indemnify, save, and hold harmless the State, the Ordering Entity, its employees and agents, against any and all claims, damages, liability and court awards including costs, expenses, and attorney fees and related costs, incurred as a result of any act or omission by

- Contractor, or its employees, agents, Subcontractors, or assignees pursuant to this §10.
- ii. Notwithstanding any other provision of this Addendum or any Order, Contractor shall be liable to the State and Ordering Entities for all consequential and incidental damages arising from a Security Breach. The State or an Ordering Entity, in its sole discretion, may securely deliver Confidential Information, State Data and Records, and/or Ordering Entity Records directly to the facility where the data is used to perform the Work. Confidential Information, State Data and Records, and/or Ordering Entity Records are not to be maintained or forwarded to or from any other facility or location except for the authorized and approved purposes of backup and disaster recovery purposes. The Contractor shall ensure that Confidential Information, State Data and Records, and/or Ordering Entity Records are not retained beyond timeframes established by the State and Ordering Entity.

11. CONFLICTS OF INTEREST

- A. Contractor shall not engage in any business or personal activities or practices or maintain any relationships which conflict in any way with the full performance of Contractor's obligations hereunder. Contractor acknowledges that with respect to this Price Agreement, even the appearance of a conflict of interest is harmful to the State's interests.
- B. Absent the State's prior written approval, Contractor shall refrain from any practices, activities or relationships that reasonably appear to be in conflict with the full performance of Contractor's obligations to the State hereunder. If a conflict or appearance thereof exists, or if Contractor is uncertain whether a conflict or the appearance of a conflict of interest exists, Contractor shall submit to the State a disclosure statement setting forth the relevant details for the State's consideration. Failure to promptly submit a disclosure statement or to follow the State's direction in regard to the apparent conflict constitutes a breach of this Price Agreement.

12. REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES

Contractor makes the following specific representations and warranties for the benefit of the State and Ordering Entities on the date hereof and as of each Order's effective date, each of which was relied on by the State in entering into this Price Agreement, and will be relied upon by the State in entering into this Price Agreement and by each Ordering Entity in placing Orders with Contractors.

- A. Standard and Manner of Performance. Contractor shall perform its obligations hereunder in accordance with the highest standards of care, skill and diligence in Contractor's industry, trade, or profession and in the sequence and manner set forth in this Price Agreement and in any Order.
- B. Legal Authority Contractor Signatory. Contractor warrants that it possesses the legal authority to enter into this Price Agreement and that it has taken all actions required by its procedures, and by-laws, and/or applicable laws to exercise that authority, and to lawfully authorize its undersigned signatory to execute this Price Agreement, or any part thereof, and to bind Contractor to its terms. If requested by the State, Contractor shall provide the State with proof of Contractor's authority to enter into this Price Agreement within fifteen (15) days of receiving such request.

C. Licenses, Permits, Etc.

Contractor represents and warrants that as of the Effective Date it has, and that at all times during the term hereof it shall have and maintain, at its sole expense, all licenses, certifications, approvals, insurance, permits, and other authorizations required by law to perform its obligations hereunder. Contractor warrants that it shall maintain all necessary licenses, certifications, approvals, insurance, permits, and other authorizations required to perform under this Price Agreement, without reimbursement by the State or other adjustment in Contract Funds. Additionally, all

- employees and agents of Contractor delivering Orders under this Price Agreement shall hold all required licenses or certifications, if any, to perform their responsibilities.
- ii. Contractor, if a foreign corporation or other foreign entity transacting business in the State of Colorado, further warrants that it currently has obtained and shall maintain any applicable certificate of authority to transact business in the State of Colorado and has designated a registered agent in Colorado to accept service of process. Any revocation, withdrawal or non-renewal of such licenses, certifications, approvals, insurance, permits or any such similar requirements necessary for Contractor to properly perform the terms of this Price Agreement is a material breach by Contractor and may constitute grounds for termination of this Price Agreement.
- A. Doing Business in Colorado. Contractor and its Subcontractors and authorized dealer/distributors, if applicable, shall register to do business within the State of Colorado with the Colorado Secretary of State, in accordance with CRS §7-90-801, and must maintain such registration in "good standing" throughout the term of this Price Agreement. Contractor shall provide the State upon the State's request a copy of Contractor's Articles of Incorporation and/or Bylaws.
- B. Federal Employer Identification Number (FEIN). Contractor shall submit to the State its FEIN and a completed W-9, Taxpayer Identification form before any Ordering Entity may issue an Order to Contractor under this Price Agreement.

13. INSURANCE

Contractor and its Subcontractors shall obtain and maintain insurance as specified in this §13 at all times during the term of this Price Agreement. All policies evidencing the insurance coverage required hereunder shall be issued by insurance companies satisfactory to Contractor and the State.

A. Contractor

- i. Public Entities
 - a) If Contractor is a "public entity" within the meaning of the Colorado Governmental Immunity Act, CRS §24-10-101, et seq., as amended (the "GIA"), then Contractor shall maintain at all times during the term of this Price Agreement such liability insurance, by commercial policy or self-insurance, as is necessary to meet its liabilities under the GIA.
 - b) Contractor shall show proof of such insurance satisfactory to the State, if requested by the State. Contractor shall require each Contract with a Subcontractor that is a public entity, to include the insurance requirements necessary to meet such Subcontractor's liabilities under the GIA.
- ii. Non-Public Entities. If Contractor is not a "public entity" within the meaning of the GIA, Contractor shall obtain and maintain during the term of this Price Agreement, insurance coverage and policies meeting the same requirements set forth in §13(B), and shall obtain and maintain during the terms of this Price Agreement, insurance coverage and policies meeting the same requirements with respect to Subcontractors that are not "public entities."
- B. Contractors Subcontractors. Contractor shall require each Contract with Subcontractors providing Goods or Services in connection with this Price Agreement, other than those that are public entities, to include insurance requirements substantially similar to the following:
 - i. Worker's Compensation. Worker's Compensation Insurance as required by State statute, and Employer's Liability Insurance covering all of Contractor or Subcontractor employees acting within the course and scope of their employment.
 - ii. Commercial General Liability. Commercial General Liability Insurance written on ISO occurrence form CG 00 01 10/93 or equivalent, covering premises operations, fire damage, independent Contractors, products and completed operations, blanket

contractual liability, personal injury, and advertising liability with minimum limits as follows: (a) \$1,000,000 each occurrence; (b) \$1,000,000 general aggregate; (c) \$1,000,000 products and completed operations aggregate; and (d) \$50,000 any one fire. If any aggregate limit is reduced below \$1,000,000 because of claims made or paid, Contractor and/or Subcontractor shall immediately obtain additional insurance to restore the full aggregate limit and furnish to Contractor a certificate or other document satisfactory to Contractor showing compliance with this provision.

- iii. Automobile Liability. Automobile Liability Insurance covering any auto (including owned, hired, and non-owned autos) with a minimum limit of \$1,000,000 each accident combined single limit.
- iv. Additional Insured. The State shall be named as additional insured on all Commercial General Liability and Automobile Liability Insurance policies (leases and construction Contracts require additional insured coverage for completed operations on endorsements CG 2010 11/85, CG 2037, or equivalent) required of Contractor and any Subcontractors hereunder.
- v. Liability For Rental Vehicle. Contractor shall hold State, Ordering Entityand Traveler harmless from any physical damage, loss, vandalism, fire or theft of the rental vehicle provided rental vehicle was not used by the Ordering Entityor Traveler in any manner listed in Section 6.G. The Contractor shall not charge the Ordering Entity or Traveler for any collision/loss damage waiver fee. On behalf of itself and its franchisees, Contractor specifically waives any damage waiver fee. On behalf of itself and its franchises, Contractor specifically waives any right to submit any claim against the State for any physical damage, loss, vandalism, fire or theft, or any other costs such as downtime, loss of revenue, administrative expenses and other expenses, of a rental vehicle provided under the Contract, provided rental vehicle was not used by the Traveler in any manner listed in Section 6.G. Notwithstanding above, Travelers shall not smoke in Contractors vehicles, and Contractor may reasonably charge Travelerfor any smoking damages caused by Traveler or Traveler's passengers in the vehicle while in Traveler's possession.
- vi. Liability Insurance For Rental Vehicle. Contractor shall provide supplemental liability insurance with each vehicle rental transaction at no additional cost to Traveler. This supplemental liability insurance shall extend third party liability protection to Ordering Entity and Traveler in a combined single limit amount per occurrence of not less than \$600,000 per accident for bodily injury, death, or property damage to others arising out of the use or operation of the rental vehicle.
 - vii. Primacy of Coverage. Coverage required of Contractor and Subcontractor shall be primary over any insurance or self-insurance program carried by Contractor or the State.
 - viii. Cancellation. The above insurance policies shall include provisions preventing cancellation or non-renewal without at least thirty (30) days prior notice to Contractor and Contractor shall forward such notice to the State in accordance with §16 (Notices and Representatives) within seven (7) days of Contractor's receipt of such notice.
 - ix. Subrogation Waiver. All insurance policies in any way related to this Price Agreement and secured and maintained by Contractor or its Subcontractors as required herein shall include clauses stating that each carrier shall waive all rights of recovery, under subrogation or otherwise, against Contractor or the State, its agencies, institutions, organizations, officers, agents, employees, and volunteers.
- C. Certificates. Contractor and all Subcontractors shall provide certificates showing insurance coverage required hereunder to the State within seven (7) business days of the Effective Date of this Price Agreement. No later than fifteen (15) days prior to the expiration date of any such coverage, Contractor and each Subcontractor shall deliver to the State certificates of insurance evidencing renewals thereof. In addition, upon request by the State at any

other time during the term of this Price Agreement or any subcontract, Contractor and each Subcontractor shall, within ten (10) days of such request, supply to the State evidence satisfactory to the State of compliance with the provisions of this §13.

14. BREACH

- A. Defined. In addition to any breaches specified in other sections of this Price Agreement, the failure of the Contractor, the State or an Ordering Entity to perform any of its material obligations hereunder, in whole or in part or in a timely or satisfactory manner, constitutes a breach. The institution of proceedings under any bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization or similar law, by or against Contractor, or the appointment of a receiver or similar officer for Contractor or any of its property, which is not vacated or fully stayed within twenty (20) days after the institution or occurrence thereof, shall also constitute a breach.
- B. Notice and Cure Period. In the event of a breach, notice of such shall be given in writing by the aggrieved Party to the other Party and to the State in the manner provided in §16 (Notices and Representatives). If such breach is not cured within thirty (30) days of receipt of written notice, or if a cure cannot be completed within thirty (30) days, or if cure of the breach has not begun within thirty (30) days and pursued with due diligence, the State or an Ordering Entity may exercise any of the remedies set forth in §15 (Remedies). Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein, the State, in its sole discretion, need not provide advance notice or a cure period and may immediately terminate this Price Agreement in whole or in part if reasonably necessary to preserve public safety or to prevent immediate public crisis.

15. REMEDIES

If Contractor is in breach under any provision of this Price Agreement, the State and an Ordering Entity shall have all of the applicable remedies listed in this §15, except for those remedies specifically limited to the State, in addition to all other remedies set forth in other sections of this Price Agreement and under applicable law, following the notice and cure period set forth in §14 (Breach). The State and any Ordering Entity may exercise any or all of the remedies available to it, in its sole discretion, concurrently or consecutively.

- A. Contract Termination for Cause and/or Breach. The State may terminate this entire Price Agreement or any part thereof, or any Order, in response to Contractor's uncured breach. Exercise by the State of this right shall not be a breach of its obligations hereunder. Contractor shall remain responsible for performance of this Price Agreement and any Orders to the extent not terminated, if any.
 - i. Obligations and Rights
 - a) To the extent specified in any termination notice, Contractor shall not incur further obligations or render further performance hereunder past the effective date of such notice, and shall terminate outstanding Orders and subcontracts with third Parties pertaining to such performance. However, Contractor shall complete and deliver to individual Ordering Entities all Orders not cancelled by the termination notice and may incur obligations as are necessary to do so within this Price Agreement's terms.
 - b) At the request of any Ordering Entity, Contractor shall assign to the requesting Ordering Entity all of Contractor's right, title, and interest in Work Product created pursuant to any terminated Orders as of the effective date of their termination.
 - c) Upon termination, Contractor and any Subcontractor shall take timely, reasonable and necessary action to protect and preserve property in the possession of Contractor in which any individual Ordering Entities have an interest. Contractor and or any Subcontractors shall immediately return to the Ordering Entity all materials owned by the Ordering Entity that are in their possession. All Work Product, at the option of the Ordering Entity, shall be delivered by Contractor to the Ordering Entity and shall become the property of the Ordering Entity.

- ii. Payments. Ordering Entities shall reimburse Contractor only for accepted performance up to the date of termination of an Order. If, after termination of an Order by State Ordering Entities, it is determined that Contractor was not in breach or that Contractor's action or inaction was excusable, such termination shall be treated as a termination in the public interest and the rights and obligations of the Parties shall be the same as if this Price Agreement had been terminated in the public interest, as described below in §15.B.
- iii. Damages and Withholding. Notwithstanding any other remedial action by the State or an Ordering Entity, Contractor shall remain liable to the State or the Ordering Entity as may be appropriate for any damages sustained by the State or the Ordering Entity by virtue of any breach under this Price Agreement by Contractor. An Ordering Entity may withhold any payment to Contractor for mitigating the Ordering Entity's damages, until the exact amount of damages due to the Ordering Entity from Contractor is determined. An Ordering Entity may withhold any amount that may be due Contractor as the Ordering Entity deems necessary to protect it against loss, including loss as a result of outstanding liens, claims of former lien holders, or for the excess costs incurred in procuring substitute Goods or Services. Contractor shall be liable for excess costs incurred by the Ordering Entity in procuring from third Parties replacement Work or substitute Goods and/or Services.
- B. Contract Early Termination in the Public Interest. The State is entering into this Price Agreement for the purpose of carrying out the public policy of the State of Colorado, as determined by its Governor, General Assembly, and/or Courts. If this Price Agreement ceases to further the public policy of the State, the State, in its sole discretion, may terminate this Price Agreement, and any Order, in whole or in part. Exercise by the State of this right shall not constitute a breach of the State's or any Ordering Entity's obligations hereunder. This subsection shall not apply to a termination of this Price Agreement by the State for cause or breach by Contractor, which shall be governed by §15.A or as otherwise specifically provided herein.
 - i. Method and Content. The State shall notify Contractor of such termination in accordance with §16 (Notices and Representatives). The notice shall specify the effective date of the termination and whether it affects all or a portion of this Price Agreement and any Orders.
 - ii. Obligations and Rights. Upon receipt of a termination notice, Contractor shall be subject to and comply with the same obligations and rights set forth in §15(A)(i).
 - iii. Payments
 - a) If this Price Agreement is terminated by the State pursuant to this §15(B), Contractor shall be paid by respective Ordering Entities for all outstanding Orders an amount which bears the same ratio to the total reimbursement under those Orders as Contractor's obligations that were satisfactorily performed bear to the total obligations set forth in each Order, less payments previously made.
 - b) Additionally, if an Order is less than sixty (60) percent completed, an Ordering Entity may reimburse Contractor for a portion of actual out-of-pocket expenses (not otherwise reimbursed under this Contract) incurred by Contractor which are directly attributable to the uncompleted portion of Contractor's obligations hereunder; provided that the sum of any and all reimbursement shall not exceed the maximum amount payable to Contractor by an Ordering Entity under such Order.
- C. Option to Terminate. The State may, at any time, terminate this Price Agreement by sending written notice to the Contractor. Such notice shall state the effective date of termination, which shall be no less than thirty (30) calendar days after the date of the notice. Contractor may, at any time, terminate this Price Agreement by sending written notice to the principle representative of the State. Such notice shall state the effective date

of termination, which shall be no less than ninety (90) calendar days after the date of the notice.

- D. Remedies Not Involving Contract Termination. The State, in its sole discretion, may exercise one or more of the following remedies in addition to other remedies available to it:
 - i. Suspend Performance. Suspend Contractor's performance with respect to all or any portion of this Price Agreement pending necessary corrective action as specified by the State without entitling Contractor to an adjustment in price/cost or performance schedule. Contractor shall promptly cease performance and incurring costs in accordance with the State's directive and the State shall not be liable for costs incurred by Contractor after the suspension of performance under this provision.
 - ii. Withhold Payment. Withhold payment to Contractor until corrections in Contractor's performance are satisfactorily made and completed.
 - iii. Deny Payment. Deny payment for those obligations not performed that, due to Contractor's actions or inaction's, cannot be performed or, if performed, would be of no value to the State, provided, that any denial of payment shall be reasonably related to the value to the State of the obligations not performed.
 - iv. Removal. Notwithstanding any other provision herein, the State may demand immediate removal of any of Contractor's employees, agents, or Subcontractors whom the State deems incompetent, careless, insubordinate, unsuitable, or otherwise unacceptable, or whose continued participation under this Price Agreement is deemed to be contrary to the public interest or the State's best interest.
- E. Intellectual Property. If Contractor infringes on a patent, copyright, trademark, trade secret or other intellectual property right while performing its obligations under this Price Agreement, Contractor shall, at the State's or an Ordering Entity's option (i) obtain for the State, Ordering Entity or Contractor the right to use such Goods and Services; (ii) replace any Goods involved in the performance of the Services with non-infringing Goods, or modify them so that they become non-infringing; or, (iii) if neither of the foregoing alternatives are reasonably available, remove or discontinue any infringing Services or Goods and refund the price paid therefore to the State.
- F. Non-State Ordering Entity Remedies. Non-State Ordering Entities may include other remedies in the terms of the Orders they place.
- G. Delay or Nonperformance Liquidated Damages. If an Ordering Entity provides Contractor with written notice of delay or nonperformance under an Order in accordance with §16 below, and Contractor fails to cure such delay or nonperformance within the time specified in such notice, then to the extent such Order contains a liquidated damages provision, Contractor shall be liable for the liquidated damages in addition to any other applicable damages as provided therein.

16. NOTICES and REPRESENTATIVES

Each individual identified below is the principal representative of the designating Party. All notices required to be given hereunder shall be hand delivered with receipt required or sent by certified or registered mail to such Party's principal representative or named successor at the address set forth below. In addition to, but not in lieu of a hard-copy notice, notice also may be sent by e-mail to the e-mail addresses, if any, set forth below. Either Party may from time to time designate by written notice substitute addresses or persons to whom such notices shall be sent. Notices to Ordering Entities shall be as provided for in the Order accepted by the Contractor. Unless otherwise provided herein, all notices shall be effective upon receipt.

State:

Amy Risley
State of Colorado
Department of Personnel & Administration
State Purchasing Office

1525 Sherman Street, 3rd Floor	and a second
Denver, CO 80203	33.12
Office: 303-866-5663	
Email: amy.risley@state.co.us	

Contractor:

Shannon Jackson	
Budget Rent A Car	
13074 S 2770. W.	
Riverton, UT 84065	
Office: 801-432-7855	
Email:Shannon.jackson@avisbudget.com	70.

17. GOVERNMENTAL IMMUNITY

Liability for claims for injuries to persons or property arising from the negligence of the State of Colorado, its departments, institutions, agencies, boards, officials, and employees is controlled and limited by the provisions of the Governmental Immunity Act §24-10-101, et seq. and the risk management statutes, CRS §24-30-1501, et seq., as amended.

18. STATEWIDE CONTRACT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM

- A. If the maximum amount payable to Contractor by any one State Ordering Entity under this Price Agreement is \$100,000 or greater, either on the Effective Date or at anytime thereafter, this §18 applies to that State Ordering Entity's Orders.
 - i. Contractor agrees to be governed, and to abide, by the provisions of CRS §24-102-205, §24-102-206, §24-103-601, §24-103.5-101 and §24-105-102 concerning the monitoring of Contractor performance on state Contracts and inclusion of Contract performance information in a statewide Contract management system.
 - Contractor's performance shall be subject to Evaluation and Review in accordance with the terms and conditions of this Price Agreement, State law, including CRS §24-103.5-101, and State Fiscal Rules, Policies and Guidance.
 - iii. Evaluation and Review of Contractor's performance shall be part of the normal Contract administration process and Contractor's performance will be systematically recorded in the statewide Contract Management System.
 - iv. At the end of the current Contract term, the State Ordering Entity shall complete and submit a performance Evaluation in a form substantially equivalent to Exhibit D (Sample Contractor Performance Evaluation).
- B. Areas of Evaluation and Review shall include, but shall not be limited to, quality, cost and timeliness. Collection of information relevant to the performance of Contractor's obligations under this Price Agreement shall be determined by the specific requirements of such obligations and shall include factors tailored to match the requirements of Contractor's obligations. Such performance information shall be entered into the statewide Contract Management System at intervals established by State Ordering Entities and a final Evaluation, Review and Rating shall be rendered within thirty (30) days of the end of the Price Agreement term. Contractor shall be notified following each performance Evaluation and Review, and shall address or correct any identified problem in a timely manner and maintain Work progress.
- C. Should the final performance Evaluation and Review determine that Contractor demonstrated a gross failure to meet the performance measures established hereunder, the Executive Director of the Colorado Department of Personnel & Administration (Executive Director), upon request by the State Purchasing Office, and showing of good cause, may debar Contractor and prohibit Contractor from bidding on future Contracts.
- D. Contractor may contest the final Evaluation, Review and Rating by: (i) filing rebuttal statements, which may result in either removal or correction of the Evaluation (CRS §24-

24

105-102(6)), or (ii) under CRS §24-105-102(6), exercising the debarment protest and appeal rights provided in CRS §24-109-106, 107, 201 or 202, which may result in the reversal of the debarment and reinstatement of Contractor, by the Executive Director, upon a showing of good cause.

19. GENERAL PROVISIONS

- A. Assignment and Subcontracts. Contractor's rights and obligations hereunder are personal and may not be transferred, assigned or subcontracted without the prior, written consent of the State. Any attempt at assignment, transfer, subcontracting without such consent shall be void. All assignments, subcontracts, or Subcontractors approved by Contractor or the State are subject to all of the provisions hereof. Contractor shall be solely responsible for all aspects of subcontracting arrangements and performance.
- B. Binding Effect. Except as otherwise provided in §19(A), all provisions herein contained, including the benefits and burdens, shall extend to and be binding upon the Parties' respective heirs, legal representatives, successors, and assigns.
- C. Captions. The captions and headings in this Price Agreement are for convenience of reference only, and shall not be used to interpret, define, or limit its provisions.
- D. Counterparts. This Price Agreement may be executed in multiple identical original counterparts, all of which shall constitute one agreement.
- E. Entire Understanding. This Price Agreement represents the complete integration of all understandings between the Parties, and all prior representations and understandings, oral or written, are merged herein. Prior or contemporaneous additions, deletions, or other changes hereto shall not have any force or effect whatsoever, unless embodied herein.
- F. Indemnification. Contractor shall indemnify, save, and hold harmless the State, its employees and agents, against any and all claims, damages, liability and court awards including costs, expenses, and attorney fees and related costs, incurred as a result of any act or omission by Contractor, or its employees, agents, Subcontractors, or assignees pursuant to the terms of this Contract; however, the provisions hereof shall not be construed or interpreted as a waiver, express or implied, of any of the immunities, rights, benefits, protection, or other provisions, of the Colorado Governmental Immunity Act, CRS §24-10-101 et seq., or the Federal Tort Claims Act, 28 U.S.C. 2671 et seq., as applicable, as now or hereafter amended.
- G. Jurisdiction and Venue. All suits or actions related to this Price Agreement shall be filed and proceedings held in the State of Colorado and venue shall be in the City and County of Denver, except venue may be the Colorado court district where the Ordering Entity's primary place of business is located.

H. Modification

- By the Parties
 - a) Except as specifically provided in this Price Agreement, modifications of this Price Agreement shall not be effective unless agreed to in writing by the Parties in an amendment to this Price Agreement, properly executed and approved in accordance with applicable Colorado State law and State Fiscal Rules.
 - b) Modifications permitted under this Price Agreement, other than amendments, shall conform to the policies of the Office of the State Controller, including, but not limited to, the policy entitled MODIFICATIONS OF CONTRACTS - TOOLS AND FORMS.
- ii. By Operation of Law. This Price Agreement is subject to such modifications as may be required by changes in Federal or Colorado State law, or their implementing regulations. Any such required modification automatically shall be incorporated into and be part of this Price Agreement on the effective date of such change, as if fully set forth herein.

I. Order of Precedence

- i. The provisions of this Price Agreement shall govern the relationship of the Parties. In the event of conflicts or inconsistencies between this Price Agreement and its exhibits and attachments, including, but not limited to, those provided by Contractor, such conflicts or inconsistencies shall be resolved by reference to the documents in the following order of priority:
 - a) §20 of this Price Agreement, FAFTA Provisions
 - b) §21 of this Price Agreement, Colorado Special Provisions,
 - c) The remaining provisions of the main body of this Price Agreement, and
 - d) The provisions of each Order.
- ii. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein, the State and Ordering Entities shall not be subject to any provision incorporated in any exhibit attached hereto, any provision incorporated in any terms and conditions appearing on Contractor's or Subcontractor's website, any provision incorporated into any click through or online agreements, or any provision incorporated into any other document or agreement between the Parties that (a) requires the State or Ordering Entity to indemnify Contractor or any other Party, (b) is in violation of State laws, regulations, rules, fiscal rules, policies, or other State or Ordering Entity requirements as deemed solely by the State or Ordering Entity, or (c) is contrary to any of the provisions incorporated into §19 or the main body of this Addendum.
- J. Severability. Provided this Price Agreement can be executed and performance of the obligations of the Parties accomplished as intended, the provisions hereof are severable and any provision that is declared invalid or becomes inoperable for any reason shall not affect the validity of any other provision hereof, provided that the Parties can continue to perform their obligations under this Price Agreement in accordance with its intent.
- K. Survival of Certain Price Agreement Terms. Notwithstanding anything herein to the contrary, provisions of this Price Agreement requiring continued performance, compliance, or effect after termination hereof, shall survive such termination and shall be enforceable by the State or an Ordering Entity if Contractor fails to perform or comply as required.
- L. Third Party Beneficiaries. Enforcement of this Price Agreement and all rights and obligations hereunder are reserved solely to the Parties. Any Services or benefits which third Parties receive as a result of this Price Agreement are incidental to the Price Agreement, and do not create any rights for such third Parties.
- M. Waiver. Waiver of any breach under a term, provision, or requirement of this Price Agreement, or any right or remedy hereunder, whether explicitly or by lack of enforcement, shall not be construed or deemed as a waiver of any subsequent breach of such term, provision or requirement, or of any other term, provision, or requirement.
- N. CORA Disclosure. To the extent not prohibited by federal law, this Price Agreement and the performance measures and standards under CRS §24-103.5-101, if any, are subject to public release through the Colorado Open Records Act, CRS §24-72-101, et seq.
- O. Sex Offender Registry Check. If in the course of doing business, an employee of a Contractor, its Subcontractors, and/or authorized dealers/distributors, visits a State facility that has as clients children under the age of 21 on the premises, Contractor shall complete a sex offender registry check on each such employee prior to such employee going to any such State facility. In the event a designated employee is on the registry, such employee shall not be sent to a State facility and will not be admitted to such facility. Link to access the Colorado Department of Public Safety's website: http://cdpsweb.state.co.us/ (Reference CRS §16-22-110, Sex Offender Registry).

20. FEDERAL FUNDING ACCOUNTABILITY AND TRANSPARENCY ACT OF 2004 ("FFATA")

If or when an Ordering Entity places an Order using FFATA funds, the Ordering Entity shall immediately notify the State and the Contractor of payment with FFATA funds and the Order

shall include the "State of Colorado Supplemental Provisions for Federally Funded Contracts, Grants, and Purchase Orders Subject to the Federal Funding Accountability and Transparency Act of 2006, as amended," as such provisions may be modified from time to time. The FFATA provisions are available on the website of the Colorado State Controller at: https://www.colorado.gov/pacific/osc/ffata. The State and the Ordering Entity agree to comply with all federal and state reporting requirements for the use of FFATA funds. Contractor shall provide the required report to the Ordering Entity with the invoice presented to the Ordering Entity for payment. The Parties acknowledge that Contractor, for purchases under this Price Agreement, is not a Subcontractor or sub-grantee, but a provider of Goods and related Services.

21. COLORADO SPECIAL PROVISIONS

These Special Provisions apply to all State Agencies, Other State Departments and Statefunded Institutions of Higher Education Contracts and Orders except where noted in italics.

- A. CONTROLLER'S APPROVAL. CRS §24-30-202 (1). This Price Agreement shall not be valid until it has been approved by the Colorado State Controller or designee.
- B. FUND AVAILABILITY. CRS §24-30-202(5.5). Financial obligations of the State payable after the current Fiscal Year are contingent upon funds for that purpose being appropriated, budgeted, and otherwise made available.
- C. GOVERNMENTAL IMMUNITY. No term or condition of this Price Agreement shall be construed or interpreted as a waiver, express or implied, of any of the immunities, rights, benefits, protections, or other provisions, of the Colorado Governmental Immunity Act, CRS §24-10-101 et seq., or the Federal Tort Claims Act, 28 U.S.C. §1346(b) and 2671 et seq., as applicable now or hereafter amended.
- D. INDEPENDENT CONTRACTOR. Contractor shall perform its duties hereunder as an independent Contractor and not as an employee. Neither Contractor nor any agent or employee of Contractor shall be deemed to be an agent or employee of the State. Contractor and its employees and agents are not entitled to unemployment insurance or Workers compensation benefits through the State and the State shall not pay for or otherwise provide such coverage for Contractor or any of its agents or employees.
- E. COMPLIANCE WITH LAW. Contractor shall strictly comply with all applicable federal and State laws, rules, and regulations in effect or hereafter established, including, without limitation, laws applicable to discrimination and unfair employment practices.
- F. CHOICE OF LAW. Colorado law, and rules and regulations issued pursuant thereto, shall be applied in the interpretation, execution, and enforcement of this Price Agreement. Any provision included or incorporated herein by reference which conflicts with said laws, rules, and regulations shall be null and void. Any provision incorporated herein by reference which purports to negate this or any other Special Provision in whole or in part shall not be valid or enforceable or available in any action at law, whether by way of complaint, defense, or otherwise. Any provision rendered null and void by the operation of this provision shall not invalidate the remainder of this Price Agreement, to the extent capable of execution.
- G. BINDING ARBITRATION PROHIBITED. The State of Colorado does not agree to binding arbitration by any extra-judicial body or person. Any provision to the contrary in this Price Agreement or Order or incorporated herein by reference shall be null and void.
- H. SOFTWARE PIRACY PROHIBITION. Governor's Executive Order D 002 00. State or other public funds payable under this Price Agreement shall not be used for the acquisition, operation, or maintenance of computer software in violation of federal copyright laws or applicable licensing restrictions. Contractor hereby certifies and warrants that, during the term of this Price Agreement and any extensions, Contractor has and shall maintain in place appropriate systems and controls to prevent such improper use of public funds. If the State determines that Contractor is in violation of this provision, the State may exercise any remedy available at law or in equity or under this Price Agreement, including, without

- limitation, immediate termination of this Price Agreement and any remedy consistent with federal copyright laws or applicable licensing restrictions.
- I. EMPLOYEE FINANCIAL INTEREST/CONFLICT OF INTEREST. CRS §24-18-201 and 24-50-507. The signatories aver that to their knowledge, no employee of the State has any personal or beneficial interest whatsoever in the service or property described in this Price Agreement. Contractor has no interest and shall not acquire any interest, direct or indirect, that would conflict in any manner or degree with the performance of Contractor's Services and Contractor shall not employ any person having such known interests.
- J. VENDOR OFFSET. CRS §§24-30-202 (1) and 24-30-202.4. [Not applicable to intergovernmental agreements]. Subject to CRS §24-30-202.4 (3.5), the State Controller may withhold payment under the State's vendor offset intercept system for debts owed to State Agencies for: (i) unpaid child support debts or child support arrearages; (ii) unpaid balances of tax, accrued interest, or other charges specified in CRS §39-21-101, et seq.; (iii) unpaid loans due to the Student Loan Division of the Department of Higher Education; (iv) amounts required to be paid to the Unemployment Compensation Fund; and (v) other unpaid debts owing to the State as a result of final agency determination or judicial action.
- K. PUBLIC CONTRACTS FOR SERVICES. CRS §8-17.5-101. [Not applicable to agreements relating to the offer, issuance, or sale of securities, investment advisory Services or fund management Services, sponsored projects, intergovernmental agreements, or information technology Services or products and Services]. Contractor certifies, warrants, and agrees that it does not knowingly employ or Contract with an illegal alien who will perform Work under this Price Agreement and will confirm the employment eligibility of all employees who are newly hired for employment in the United States to perform Work under this Price Agreement, through participation in the E-Verify Program or the State program established pursuant to CRS §8-17.5-102(5)(c), Contractor shall not knowingly employ or Contract with an illegal alien to perform Work under this Price Agreement or enter into a Contract with a Subcontractor that fails to certify to Contractor that the Subcontractor shall not knowingly employ or Contract with an illegal alien to perform Work under this Price Agreement. Contractor (i) shall not use E-Verify Program or State program procedures to undertake pre-employment screening of job applicants while this Price Agreement is being performed, (ii) shall notify the Subcontractor and the contracting State agency within three (3) days if Contractor has actual knowledge that a Subcontractor is employing or contracting with an illegal alien for Work under this Price Agreement, (iii) shall terminate the subcontract if a Subcontractor does not stop employing or contracting with the illegal alien within three (3) days of receiving the notice, and (iv) shall comply with reasonable requests made in the course of an investigation, undertaken pursuant to CRS §8-17.5-102(5), by the Colorado Department of Labor and Employment. If Contractor participates in the State program, Contractor shall deliver to the contracting State agency, Institution of Higher Education or Political Subdivision, a written, notarized affirmation, affirming that Contractor has examined the legal Work status of such employee, and shall comply with all of the other requirements of the State program. If Contractor fails to comply with any requirement of this provision or CRS §8-17.5-101 et seq., the contracting State agency, Institution of Higher Education or Political Subdivision may terminate this Price Agreement for breach and, if so terminated, Contractor shall be liable for damages.
- L. PUBLIC CONTRACTS WITH NATURAL PERSONS. CRS §24-76.5-101. Contractor, if a natural person eighteen (18) years of age or older, hereby swears and affirms under penalty of perjury that he or she (i) is a citizen or otherwise lawfully present in the United States pursuant to federal law, (ii) shall comply with the provisions of CRS §24-76.5-101 et seq., and (iii) has produced one form of identification required by CRS §24-76.5-103 prior to the effective date of this Price Agreement.

SPs Effective 01/01/09

22. SIGNATURE PAGE

THE PARTIES HERETO HAVE EXECUTED THIS PRICE AGREEMENT

 Persons signing for Contractor hereby swear and affirm that they are authorized to act on Contractor's behalf and acknowledge that the State is relying on their representations to that effect.

CONTRACTOR Budget Rent A Car System, Inc.	STATE OF COLORADO John W. Hickenlooper, Governor
I	Department of Personnel & Administration State Purchasing Office
By: Beth Kinerk Title: Senior Vice Begident of Sales	June Taylor, Executive Director
1/2-1	By: London London Director Cindy Lombardi, State Purchasing and Contracts Director
By:*Signature	Cindy Lombardi, Spate Purchasing and Contracts Director
Date: 8-24-16	Date: 9/2/16

ALL CONTRACTS REQUIRE APPROVAL BY THE STATE CONTROLLER

CRS §24-30-202 requires the State Controller to approve all State Contracts. This Price Agreement is not valid until signed and dated below by the State Controller or delegate. Contractor is not authorized to begin performance until such time. If Contractor begins performing prior thereto, the State of Colorado is not obligated to pay Contractor for such performance or for any Goods and/or Services provided hereunder.

	STATE CONTROLLER	
1	Robert Jaros, CPA, MBA, JD	
	By: Col W. Rober	
	☐ Clark Bolser, Controller Delegate	
	☐ Greg Garner, Controller Delegate	
	☐ Floy Jeffares, Controller Delegate	
	☐ Joe Weber, Controller Delegate	
	□ Challon Winer, Controller Delegate	
	Date: 9/13/16	
1		



	EXHIBIT A - SAN	IPLE OPTION LETT	ER
Date:	Original Contract CMS #:	Option Letter #	CMS Routing #
	Option to renew for an additional 12 mo	onth term)	
In accord Personne option fo	PROVISIONS. lance with Section(s) of the Origin & Administration, State Purchasing Or r an additional term beginning [Insert state terms specified in Section]	ffice, and [Contractor's Nam art date] and ending on [Inse	ne], the State hereby exercises its
3) EFFECTIV whichever is	E DATE. The effective date of this Opt later.	ion Letter is upon approval o	of the State Controller or ,
	STATE OF	FCOLORADO	
		enlooper, Governor	
	Department of Pers	onnel & Administration	
	By: Insert Name & Title of P	erson Signing for Agency or	THE
	Date:		
ALI	CONTRACTS REQUIRE APPR	OVAL BY THE STATE	CONTROLLER
and dated below	requires the State Controller to approve by the State Controller or delegate. Control begins performing prior thereto, the State performance or for any Goods	actor is not authorized to beg te of Colorado is not obligated	in performance until such time. If to pay Contractor for such
		ONTROLLER s, CPA, MBA, JD	
Insert Na	By: nme of Agency or IHE Delegate-Please	delete if Contract will be rou	ted to OSC for approval
	Date:		

EXHIBIT B - PRICES AND RATES

CITY	57	Continue Service ECCATION	"Daily" Companied Sentents	"Washing Compact Santana	Dody Indexed	"Wookly" Industry Seekers	"Dally" Full Size Sestam	Whethr Fell Size Sedens	Pady Seed Seed Seed Seed Seed Seed Seed Se	Small Small Small Littley Vehicle	Daily* Large Sport Unday		'Dully' Mind You	"Planeldy" Mind. Van	Copt.	"Wouldy"). Passanger Varia
LB DOTAL	AF US	AA Budget locations, end. locations listed below - See Hetes.	\$33.23	\$160.23	\$34.23	\$171.25	\$39.29	\$176.23	\$39.00	\$270.00	540.00	\$445.00	\$59.25	\$276 23	\$106.00	\$340.0
Cardone	774	All Cardone focultums	\$14.23	\$181.25	\$87.25	1714 53	\$16.23	\$191.25	\$42.23	9721.25	\$92.00	\$440.00	141.25	\$011.29	\$111.00	\$313.0
Cersor Ropiets	MA.	All Cardan Rapiets locations	\$200.25	\$181.25	\$37.29	\$186.29		\$19 L.25	\$47 23	\$811.29	\$92.00	\$440.00	\$62.23	\$411.29	\$11100	\$333.0
Des Mounes	LA.	All Des Mannes locations	\$16.25	\$181.25	\$37.25	\$186.25	\$18.25	\$191.23	\$42 25	\$311.25	\$92,00	\$440.00	\$42.25	\$311.25	\$111.00	\$555.
Dreams	tet.	AR OMANA BICARRING	\$14.25	\$181.35	\$47.25	5186.35	234.32	\$191.25	\$42.25	អពរ	\$93.00	\$440.00	\$47.23	\$311.25	\$111.00	\$333.
uncoln	46	All Lancoln Tocardons	534.25	1:11:25	\$87.23	\$186.25	mn	\$191.25	\$42.25	211773	\$92,00	\$460.00	145.25	\$311.25	\$111.00	\$352.
Grand Island	34	Alt Grand Island locations	134.25	\$181.25	\$17.25	\$ (86.23	\$34,25	2181.52	\$43.25	\$311.35	\$32,00	\$460.00	\$42.25	\$311.25	\$111.00	58884
Tupwila	MS	All Tupeto locatara	\$36.25	\$182.25	\$37.25	\$186.25	\$34.25	\$191.23	562 23	\$1:1.23	392,00	\$460.00	\$42.25	\$311.23	\$1;100	\$225.0
Madeon	161	All Madisan locations	\$16.29	\$181.25	\$37 25	\$1,06.23	\$18.29	279 1 73	\$42.23	\$311.25	\$92.00	\$440.00	141.21	\$311.25	\$111.00	\$131.
L'hindlandar	16/1	All Rhyndlender locations	\$36.29	\$183.25	\$37 25	\$186.25	\$34.25	\$191.25	\$41 25	α	\$97.00	\$440.00	\$43.25	\$311.25	\$111.00	\$337
Pompil.	943	All Hewer's locations, Incl. Herear's Airport	\$36.23	\$491.25	\$37 25	\$136.25	\$40.23	\$201.25	564 00	\$120.00	\$54.00	\$410.00	364 23	\$121.23	\$113.00	\$343.
liderta	GA.	AR Adamta locatoms	\$14.23	\$1,91.25	\$19.25	\$194.23	\$40.23	\$271.25	\$44.00	\$120.00	\$94.00	\$410,00	\$44.25	\$822.29	\$118.00	\$143.
Philodylphus	7 h	All Phiadelphia lucations	\$34.29	\$176.22	\$37 23	\$194.23	\$40.23	\$201.25	\$44.00	\$120.00	\$94.00	\$470.00	144 Z	\$121 25	\$113.00	\$745.
nerthanh	C1	all wartford incations	\$10.25	\$191.75	\$29 25	\$196.25	\$43.25	\$222 25	\$64 00	\$130.00	\$94.00	\$470.00	\$44.25	\$111.25	\$11300	\$545.
Mx evepart	LA	All Shreveport locations	\$28.25	\$191-25	\$29.25	\$110.25	\$40.35	\$301.23	\$64.00	\$170.00	\$94.00	\$470.00	\$44.25	\$371.25	\$114.03	\$543.
Photonical	A/R	All Pheore: locations	334.23	\$194.25	\$39.25	\$136.25	\$40.25	\$221.23	\$64.00	\$120.00	\$94.00	\$470.00	584.25	\$321.25	\$118.00	5543.
UI AK OBHI	A,R	AF Alaska lacatoone	£3£.25	\$191.25	\$29.23	\$196.23	\$40.28	\$301.25	\$84,00	\$330.00	\$84.00	\$470.00	\$44.29	\$321.25	\$113.00	\$\$43.
Columbus	GA	AP Columbus fot stame	\$38.25	\$191.29	\$37.23	\$130.25	\$43.25	3201.25	564.00	\$120,00	394.00	\$473.00	384 23	\$322.25	\$113.00	\$563.
aged City	30	All Reptd City focations	\$14.29	\$191-29	\$19.25	\$196.23	\$40.25	2337.53	\$64.00	\$122.00	\$94.00	\$473.00	\$44.25	\$121.25	\$113 00	\$143
Icum Falls	10	All Soum Falls locations	\$30.25	\$191.25	\$39.25	\$196.25	\$40.25	\$201.25	\$44.00	\$120.00	\$94.00	\$470.00	\$44.23	\$111:25	\$113.00	\$343
Takima	W/A.	All Yalums for attons	\$39.25	\$196.19	\$40.25	\$201.25	\$41.25	\$206.25	503.00	5125.00	\$25.00	\$479.00	345.23	\$126.23	\$114.00	\$372
Pachester	1494	All Reichester Incattons	141.23	\$204.25	\$42.25	\$211.29	\$21.25	\$219.25	\$67.00	\$333.00	\$97.00	\$485 00	547.25	\$814 23	\$116.00	\$3.60
Dreen Bay	99/7	All Green Buy Incotons	\$41.23	\$300.29	\$42.25	\$211.29	\$43.25	\$716.23	\$67.00	\$135.00	\$97,00	\$489.00	\$47.25	\$130-23	\$118.00	\$540
Lopieton	945	All Applieton locations	\$41.25	\$306.25	\$41.25	\$213.25		\$316.52	\$47 OC	\$135.00	\$97.00	\$45.00	\$47.25	\$434.25	\$116.00	\$580
Cereach	967	All Ochsock locations	\$41.25	\$208.25	\$47.25	\$211.25	SILB	\$716.25	147.00	\$335.00	\$97.00	1412 CO	\$47.25	\$336.25	\$118.00	\$580
P CLORES	941	All La Crosse locations	\$41.23	\$206.23	\$42.15	\$111.23	343.23	\$216.23	\$47.00	\$333.00	\$97.00	\$443.00	\$47.23	\$334.23	\$116.00	5565
Chippowa Valley	1947	All Chaperus Valley lesenone	F41.23	£20£.25	\$42.23	[21].28	\$43,25	\$218-25	\$47.00	\$333.00	\$87,00	\$485.00	647-21	\$334.25	E114-00	E340
60m Y>6	WY	NY Metro locatours - See Holins	\$43.25	3216.25	544 29	\$221.25	\$43,25	\$226.25	\$69.00	\$343.00	\$99.00	\$475.00	589 25	\$344.75	5116 00	\$19C
args	MD.	All Fargs Insettors	\$43.25	\$218-25	\$44.25	\$271.25	\$45.25	\$224.25	\$49.00	\$349.00	\$99.00	\$495.00	\$49.25		\$118.00	\$3.9C
Mosree	961	All Mashee lacadan	\$43,25	\$216.25	\$44.25	\$221.25	\$43.25	\$225.25	\$69.00	\$345.00	\$39.00	\$475.00	509.25	\$346.23	\$116.00	\$390
Casper	WY	AB Casper locartons	\$43.25	\$225.29	\$44.25	5231.25	\$47.25	\$234.75	\$72.00	\$125,00	\$103.00	\$505.00	\$71.25	\$354.25	\$130.00	\$400
Plante	SD	All Plante locations	543.23	\$224.23	\$49.25	\$231.23	\$47.25	\$234.25	\$71.00	\$115.00	\$101.00	\$305.00	\$71.25	\$374.29	\$1,30.00	\$400
theridas	WT	AB Sheridan Socations	\$45.25	\$228.23	\$46.25	\$231.25	\$47.25	3234-23	\$72.00	\$135.00	\$101.00	\$303.00	\$71.25	\$334.23	\$120.00	Secti
Cody	WY	All Cody lecations	\$41.25	\$275.25	\$44.25	\$231.25	\$47.25	\$236-25	\$71.00	\$414.00	\$103.00	\$105.00	\$71.25		\$130.00	\$400
bow Tark	WY	Laguardia Airport	\$17 23	\$186.23	\$58.23	\$291.25	\$19.25	\$296.25	\$81.00	\$413.00	\$113.00	\$565.00	\$43.25	\$416.23	\$112.00	\$860
new Tork	let	#E Argort	\$57.25	\$288.22	\$34-25	\$291.25	\$39.25	\$214-23	\$83.00	\$413.00	\$113.00	\$343.00	\$43.25	\$414.23	\$152.00	\$440
ANDLISTAN	NT	All Manhettan locatoms	\$57,23	\$286.25	\$38.23	\$291.23	\$39,23	\$296.25	183.00	\$413.00	\$113.00	\$543.00	583.23	\$416.25	\$133.00	\$440

BTT .		distance for the Linkship	=	=	Technology Declaration	I	7-07-00			Transfer Japan Spent (1988) Santak	-		~~		===	-
9-	ud : compa fragmage	At Jumpy Longh templors, one, benefits beind online. The State	elmen	9.470.70	8-07-35		543.40			*** (5-4) *********		- to 4000				
	hee-	M broken matern	Jang-dip	\$200.70	144.25	LT-II	645.00		-							
	Pearls	R Towns southing	(49.49)	1294.0	741.30	179.0	145.40									
langer .		blower star-street to unt	Later Contract Contra	\$304.30	549.80		M7.49		top Spay Amplica							
Lame	principal to the foreign.		Jan 19, 199	S. Dal. W.	549.30		MC48		the field fredhol							
	Terr Description	Prostribut Africa 1	648.48	1104.55	344.00		647.00		-							
printer, large		Spirar Sreat on Spirar Structure tourland	148.85	120.0	10.8		par.49		toy figure despites							
Probab		Whyte promphise drawt	-	124.0	340.00	576.0	146.00		No Rose makes							
Date Section Services	Prince Sourced Stored	Burkess-or Mount	649.49	1394.00	LM.SI		647.00		-			~				
Supplied division		Subset tiquel and Bull-deller tradition	Self-III		1		W540		and place amignity							
le-e-the	-	Ad Sprowille Spublism	-	0.364.30	100.00		48.7.40		to loca motor							
	Inchesion on an ex-	All Dire vano southires	(46.00	\$3MLJE			100		Plus Raving Household	THE REAL PROPERTY.	rds San brokd	the futer freedom	No less male	e tre fore imple	n-fo hop Anda	a de dans mes
la-value	trademiers on admire		\$49.48	1344.07	104.00		945-49									
topm Page		til thom Poor toolers	Salate	1300 M			9K2.48		In Section Section	مراجعة جمولا عدا	ويشيث جيءً علم	or printed the				
	freshwaters one assessm	Al Expressive surples	\$46.0E	\$394.37	\$60.30		MET. AN		the first reader	~ 100	-to tobb	de Gas-mobil	No feed while	o tro-loop insular	orto bee Ander	-
Lade 4	Territorium tra austri	M St. advent transferon trans 16 autons and APE	34640	1344.00	100.00		946.49		-		~				~	
	Artigor (g.	di topo tandore	3-elf-diff	1204.00	100.00		862-00		the first invalue	مراجعة جبواة ببدأ	-Ti- London	مواسسة جديدة برية	by top begin		*** bee be b	
~~~		4 Hardon nachm	\$46.70	\$306.20	MIT-10	100.0	10:5.00		Na free heater							
and the storm		Bud-Sto 1010 doubton turbre	345.48	5314.30	649.88		946.49									
_	Breats.	by do firerisms explicit	Seed, St.	\$200.00	140.00		See Ann		-							
and an orange	Details.	Radius Courtes has bee	140-70	1204.7	h46-36		Let"-da		the first implies	to See South	rin bar motal	do help made	In the sector		مقبعة جبية بإب	
or buildwest		Mart Hadmarton snamedowa Ab aud	944.65	\$300.50	Jac St		865.46		The Road Tourist							
lite Plane		di Rin Rati baddark	Lake	CHINE. 30	<b>[107.55</b> ]		845.48		of the party							
	the day	dil Pop Syn qualities	Sail. III	<b>FEM. 3</b>			107.00		to the help							
	President Control	All toront bushes	Seek.bld.	246.70	304-01		885.48		-	You lively drawfare		-	In the male		orto boro Anabid	-
_	teles Courses	d brokel karders	hell-th	District Street	100.55		806.40			to be a min			-			
har De-trie	better Common	# June Deptide textiles	Seek-TE.	\$200.20			10.7		to ten make							
brancher Hip Loren		48 Buardier rigs are sustant	See Sept.	grade, gg	pas.gq		865.40		-							
	-	at hermon and markets	Self-OP	100.00	310,36	194-9	905.40									
Lant Syste	Shippin	di Pest Path teardore	Self-HE	6396.00	100,30	Urs. D	985.49	00×1,39		to fee inde	of the second	-	to be broke		office bearing	-

31

CT

# Notes:

Program Guarantee: 2 Years

Intercity flat rate: .30/mile

LDW: LDW coverage for business rentals at all locations in the US and Puerto Rico booked on the Avis and/or Budget worldwide discount number.

Liability: 100/300/25 Liability Insurance Coverage for business rentals booked on

the Avis and/or Budget worldwide discount number

As part of the current program, Avis will offer Colorado rentals to be One-Way Fees: histed as the same city rentals. One-way rentals outside of Colorado will

be subject to a 0.30 mile fee.

New York Metro Locations: The following locations are part of "New York Metro" -STAMFORD, CT_DTN

PADONE'S SEDVICE CENTED

NORWALK CT CT DANBURY, CT CT LYNDHURST, NJ NJ JERSEY CITY, NJ NJ CALDWELL, NJ NJ TRENTON, NJ APO NJ FT LEE, NJ NJ PARAMUS, NJ NORTH BERGEN, NJ NJ WAYNE, NJ DTN NJ RUTHERFORD NJ NJ PRINCETON NJ DTN N.I HUDSON TEA PARKING GARAGE NJ WAYNE WILLOW BROOK MALL NJ ENGLEWOOD, NJ NJ ALL AMERICAN FORD HACKENSACK NJ LODI, NJ DTN NJ NEW WINDSOR, NY NY FARMINGDALE DTN NY WESTCHESTER/WT PLA NY ISLIP, NY-APO NY GARDEN CITY, NY NY **HUNTINGTON STATION** NY ST. JAMES, NY NY SCARSDALE NY HICKSVILLE NY **NEW HYDE PARK** NY MASSAPEQUA NY LYNBROOK NY BUDGET NY STONY BROOK NY BUDGET NY WESTBURY NY BUDGET NY SOUTHHAMPTON NY BUDGET NY PORT JEFFERSON NY BUDGET NY MELVILLE NY BUDGET NY POUGHKEEPSIE, NY NY WHITE PLAINS NY

Higher Education   \$ - \$ - \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0			VE	TE OF CO NDOR QU MARY VOLU	ARTERLY	,						1525	State P Sherm Den	mpleted form purchasing Of an Street, Th ver, CO 8020 a Sourcing So	fice Ird Floor 3
E-Mail Address:    Secretion   Find	Vendor Name:				х								Ac	ised - 4/24/14	
E-Mail Address:    X	Contact Person:		a w												
Phone:    X   Xx   Xx   Z   Z   Z   Z   Z   Z   Z   Z   Z	E-Mail Address:	*												-	hlighted
Date: xx/xx/20xx  clorado Price Agreement #: x  commodity or Service Name:  Reporting Period - Please select the appropriate period:  Reporting Year - Please select the appropriate year:  SPO Sourcing Specialist Contact - Please select the Specialist and e-mail this form to:	Phone:		1113		,									Artus	
Reporting Period - Please select the appropriate period:   July - September   Select one for each Drop Down Mer.	Date:														
Reporting Period - Please select the appropriate period:    SPO Sourcing Specialist Contact - Please select the Specialist and e-mail this form to:	olorado Price Agreement #:		-11	XX/X)											
Reporting Period - Please select the appropriate period:    Political Subdivisions   Security   September   Select one from Down Merical State Agencies and other State Departments   Security   September   Select one from Down Merical State Agencies and other State Departments   Security   September   Security   September   Security   September   Security   September   Septemb					×				1						
Reporting Year - Please select the appropriate year:  SPO Sourcing Specialist Contact - Please select the Specialist and e-mail this form to:  SPO Sourcing Specialist Contact - Please select the Specialist and e-mail this form to:  Sales Data Reported  Type of Entity  Total Sales Dollars This Quarter  This Quarter  Total Sales Dollars Total Subdivisions  Solution  Total Subdivisions  Total Subdivisions  Total Sales  Total Sal					X										
Sales Data Reported  Type of Entity Total Sales Dollars This Quarter' Total Sales Dollars State Agencies and other State Departments Higher Education \$ 5 5 5 5 5 6 6 5 6 7 7 7 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	Repo	rting Perio	d - Please se	elect the appr	opriate per	iod:			July	- Septemb	er 🕶		eac		
Sales Data Reported  Type of Entity Total Sales Dollars This Quarter* of Total Sales State Agencies and other State Departments  Higher Education  S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S	Re	porting Yea	r - Please se	elect the appro	opriate yea	r.				2013	-				
Type of Entity  Total Sales Dollars This Quarter¹  Regular (List) Pricing of Total Sales²  Estimated Cost Savings²  Total Paid By Commercial Cradit Card¹  Total Green Sales³  State Agencies and other State Departments  Solution Sales		Contact - F	Please select	the Specialis	t and e-ma	il this 10	rm to: ]	J VIII N	angui	(303) 80	80-0191	ĺ	violiy.it	andorestate	
State Departments  Higher Education  S  S  S  S  ON  ON						Estima	ited Cost Sa	vings ³	Com			Total Green Sales ⁵			
Political Subdivisions ⁶ \$ - \$ . \$ . 0% \$ . 0% \$ . 0% \$	-	s		5	5 23	\$		0%	5			0%	\$	- 3	0%
Non-Profit?  \$ - \$ - \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$	Higher Education	\$		s		\$		0%	5			0%	\$	- 3	0%
Totals \$ - \$ - \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$ - 0% \$	Political Subdivisions ⁶	\$		s	(2.5)	\$		0%	s			0%	5		0%
Note: Make check payable to "State of Colorado".   Send to: Colorado State Purchasing Office, 1525 Sherman Street, Third Floor, Denver, CO 80203   Vendor Comments:	Non-Profit ⁷	\$	2	\$	1,000	\$	-	0%	\$		200	0%	s		0%
Vendor Comments:    Legend	Totals	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	0%	\$		-	0%	\$		0%
Legend  1	Colo. Admin. Fee ⁸	5		Sen	nd to: Color								r, Denv	er, CO 80203	
Legend  1	Vendor Comments:		-												-
1 Total Sales Dallars this Quarter - Attach detailed reports/data to support these amounts. 2 Regular (List) Pricing of Total Sales - The List / Catalog / MSRP Pricing and %, prior to any discounts. 3 Estimated Cost Savings - Savings to the State and % as a direct result of this price agreement. 4 Total Paid by Commercial Card - Reflects the portion of total sales and % paid by the State Procurement Card or credit cards. 5 Total Green Sales - Reflects the portion of total sales and % that has Environmentally Preferable attributes. 6 Political Subdivisions - Examples include City/County/Local Governments, Special Districts (School, Fire, Water, Transportation of Non-Profits - Organizations qualified by the State Purchasing Office based on C.R.S. 24-110-207.5. 8 Colorado Administration Fee - Only applicable to price agreements where the State is collecting a fee. Vendor manually enters	enter here>)														
2 Regular (List) Pricing of Total Sales - The List / Catalog / MSRP Pricing and %, prior to any discounts. 3 Estimated Cost Savings - Savings to the State and % as a direct result of this price agreement. 4 Total Paid by Commercial Card - Reflects the portion of total sales and % paid by the State Procurement Card or credit cards. 5 Total Green Sales - Reflects the portion of total sales and % that has Environmentally Preferable attributes. 6 Political Subdivisions - Examples include City/County/Local Governments, Special Districts (School, Fire, Water, Transportation of Non-Profits - Organizations qualified by the State Purchasing Office based on C.R.S. 24-110-207.5. 8 Colorado Administration Fee - Only applicable to price agreements where the State is collecting a fee. Vendor manually enters		Tabel Cala	Delless ship	Guestes At	to also also all		a- Idasa sa a		h	nounte					
3 Estimated Cost Savings - Savings to the State and % as a direct result of this price agreement. 4 Total Pold by Commercial Card - Reflects the portion of total sales and % paid by the State Procurement Card or credit cards. 5 Total Green Sales - Reflects the portion of total sales and % that has Environmentally Preferable attributes. 6 Political Subdivisions - Examples include City/County/Local Governments, Special Districts (School, Fire, Water, Transportation of Non-Profits - Organizations qualified by the State Purchasing Office based on C.R.S. 24-110-207.5. 8 Colorado Administration Fee - Only applicable to price agreements where the State is collecting a fee. Vendor manually enters  SPO Use Only Date Entered to QVR Log:											scounts				
5 Total Green Sales - Reflects the portion of total sales and % that has Environmentally Preferable attributes. 6 Political Subdivisions - Examples include City/County/Local Governments, Special Districts (School, Fire, Water, Transportation of Non-Profits - Organizations qualified by the State Purchasing Office based on C.R.S. 24-110-207.5. 8 Colorado Administration Fee - Only applicable to price agreements where the State is collecting a fee. Vendor manually enters  SPO Use Only ————————————————————————————————————		Estimated	Cost Savings	s - Savings to	the State a	nd % as	a direct res	ult of th	is price	agreemen	nt.				
6 Political Subdivisions - Examples include City/County/Local Governments, Special Districts (School, Fire, Water, Transportation of Non-Profits - Organizations qualified by the State Purchasing Office based on C.R.S. 24-110-207.5.  8 Colorado Administration Fee - Only applicable to price agreements where the State is collecting a fee. Vendor manually enters  SPO Use Only Date Entered to QVR Log:														or credit care	is.
7 Non-Profits - Organizations qualified by the State Purchasing Office based on C.R.S. 24-110-207.5. 8 Colorado Administration Fee - Only applicable to price agreements where the State is collecting a fee. Vendor manually enters  SPO Use Only Date Entered to QVR Log:										_				, Transporta	tion etc
8 Colorado Administration Fee - Only applicable to price agreements where the State is collecting a fee. Vendor manually enters															
	8	Colorado A	dministratio	on Fee - Only	applicable	to price	agreement	s where	the Stat	te is collec	ting a f	lee. I	/endor	manually e	nters
otes/Comments: (enter here>)		SPO Use	Only	***************		Date Er	ntered to QV	R Log:					950	C.S.	
	otes/Comments: {enter her		and the second			ottornati attan		aver Tele					-1-1-0		

33

# EXHIBIT D - SAMPLE CONTRACTOR PERFORMANCE EVALUATION



### State of Colorado Contract Management Information FINAL Contractor Performance Evaluation Colorado Revised Statutes §24-102-205(6)

Upon completion of each personal Services contract with a value over \$100,000, the individual selected by the state agency or institution of higher education (IHE), pursuant to CRS §24-103.5-101(3), to monitor the contractor's Work under the contract (Contract Monitor) shall complete this FINAL Contractor Performance Evaluation (Evaluation) and submit the completed Evaluation to the contractor for Review and comment pursuant to CRS §24-103.5-101(6). This Evaluation and contractor's response, if any, shall be added to the statewide Contract Management System (CMS) within thirty (30) days after contract completion and become publicly available as part of the State's searchable website. Soliciting State Agencies and IHEs are required to Review completed Evaluations prior to making future contract awards to ensure that the prospective contractor meets applicable responsibility. A contractor who disputes any information contained in an Evaluation may exercise the contract rights set forth in CRS §§24-109-106, 107, 201 or 202.

#### Completing this Form

- Effore completing this Evaluation, the Contract Monitor shall ensure that ALL applicable fields in CMS are completed upon conclusion of the contract.
- > The Contract Monitor or Procurement Staff shall submit the completed Evaluation to the contractor for Review and comment within thirty (30) days of contract completion
- The state agency or IHE shall maintain this Evaluation and contractor's response, if any, as part of its official contract file and shall post the Evaluation on CMS within thirty (30) days of contract completion.
- > This Evaluation shall remain a part of CMS for at least five (5) years following the date it is attached to the CMS contract record. CRS, §24-105-102(4).
- If the contract is for construction Services with a value of \$500,000 or more, the Contract Monitor also shall complete the form entitled "Construction Contractor Final Performance Evaluation Report".
- This Evaluation is not required for contracts under Medicare, the "Colorado Medical Assistance Act", Articles 4 to 6 of Title 25 5, CRS, the "Children's

CMS Identification Number: Name of State Agency/IHE: Name of Project/Program:		Completion Date Contractor/Gran		
Contractor Performance – Evaluation c	onducted af	ter completion o	of Services	
Contractor met requirements related to Quality:	Yes	] No [	)	
Contractor met requirement related to Cost:	Yes [	] No [		
Contractor met requirements related to Timeliness:	Yes	] No [	]	
Briefly indicate area(s) of non-compliance and steps taken to	remedy:			
Indiciate number and dates of interim performance Evaluation	on workshee	ts completed for	this Contract:	
Overall Rating of Contractor Performance: Below Sta	ndard 🔲	Standard	Above Standar	rd 🔲
The following to be completed by the State fol	lowing subr	nittal to Contra	ctor for Review	ě.
Provided Contractor with opportunity to Review Evaluation	? (Date sent:	)	Yes 🔲	No 🔲
Contractor submitted response to Evaluation? (Date rebuttal	received:	)	Yes 🗌	No 🔲
Contractor disputed Evaluation? (Date Dispute received:		)	Yes 🔲	No 🔲
If No, explain:				
By signing below, I acknowledge that I have completed to accordance with CRS. § 24-102-205(6)	his Final Co	ntractor Perfor	mance Evaluati	ion in
Signature:		Title:		
Print Name:		Date:		